

Government of Western Australia Department of Commerce



BondsOnline

eTransactions

User Guide

For Licensed Real Estate Agents

Last updated December 2016

Contents

1	Introduction	3
	1.1 BondsOnline Login	3
2	System Navigation / Home Tab	4
	2.1 Agency Details	4
	2.2 Searching Bonds	4
	2.3 Draft Applications	7
	2.4 Searching eTransactions	8
	2.5 Search Using Wildcards	9
3	Tabs / Functions	.10
	3.1 Lodge New Bond Tab	.10
	3.2 Payment Approvals Tab	.10
	3.3 Reporting Tab	.10
	3.3.1 Bonds Reports	.11
	3.3.2 EFT Payments Reports	.11
	3.3.3 eTransactions unapproved by Tenants Reports	.12
	3.3.4 Monthly Active Bonds Reports	12
	3.4 Maintain Authorised Signatories Tab	.13
	3.5 Maintain eTransaction Users Tab (including Levels of Access)	.14
	3.6 Maintain Email Addresses Tab	.15
	3.7 Upload Logo Tab	.16
	3.8 Change Password Tab	
	3.9 Help Tab	17
	3.9.1 Useful Information (Forms and YouTube videos)	
	3.9.2 Contact Bonds Admin (email)	
4	Applications / Processes	
	4.1 Manual Applications (including exemption reasons)	
	4.1.1 Generating a Manual Form for Lodgements, Variations and Disposals	
	4.2 eTransaction Lodgement Process	
	4.2.1 Lodging New Bond (Full Lodgement / Partial Lodgement)	
	4.2.2 Tenant Approval	
	4.2.3 Agent Approval (Payment Approvals)	
	4.3 eTransaction Variation Process	
	4.3.1 Request Variation	
	4.3.2 Bond Money Increase / Bond Top-Up 4.3.3 Tenant / Lessor Changes	
	4.3.4 Agent Changes / Bond Transfers	
	4.4 eTransaction Disposal Process	
	4.4.1 Request Disposal	
	4.4.2 Agent Approval (Payment Approvals)	
	4.4.3 Tenant Approval	
	4.4.4 Partial Disposal / Bond Money Decrease	
5	Editing eTransactions	
	5.1 Cancelling eTransactions	
	5.2 Change & Resubmitting eTransactions	
	5.3 Editing Tenants Contact Details	
6	Bonds Contact Details	
-		-

1. Introduction

The Department has developed eTransactions so that real estate agencies can electronically lodge, vary and dispose of bonds at any time in a *fast, easy and secure* environment.

1.1 BondsOnline Login

Go to the <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bondslogin</u> and enter your username and password to log in. You will receive your login credentials in an email from Bonds Administration once your user account has been created.

welcome to BondsOnline, the west	ern Australian Bond Administra	ator's online system.	
		BondsOnline	
	Username: Password:		
		Login Eorgot password	
BondsOnline allows users real time access	s to:		
 view records and access reports for create and print bond transaction for eTransactions, to lodge, vary and ini 	rms; and		
Further Information, including FAQs, about	BondsOnline is available at www.co	mmerce.wa.gov.au/bondsonline_	
BondsOnline is only available to licensed re	eal estate agents and organisations t	hat manage significant property portfolios.	

If you have forgotten your password, click the 'Forgot password' button and you will be asked to enter your user ID and email address. You will then receive an email with a temporary password. You will be prompted to change your password to after you have logged in.

Departme	nt of Comn	nerce	Long State
Reset Passw	ord		
User Id			
Email			
Reset Password			

If you forget both your user ID and password, the Employee Account Administrator for your agency will need to reset these for you.

2. System Navigation / Home Tab

The Home tab is the first page you will see after logging in. From this page, you can use the tabs below the 'Agency Details' section to search for a bond or eTransaction (online lodgement, variation or disposal), and access your draft applications.

2.1 Agency Details

The details of the agency name, address and REBA licence number are listed, along with the number of current bonds and the number of draft applications pending.

Lodge New Bond Payment App	rovals Reporting	A REAL PROPERTY AND A REAL PROPERTY AND AND A REAL PROPERTY AND A					
CONTRACTOR OF CONTRACTOR		Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction I	Jsers Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	Help
anaged Bonds							
gency Details							
Agency: THE AGENCY CO PT	Y LTD						
Address: 140 William ST PERTH WA 6000			N N				
Licence Number: 72694 Current Bonds: 323	1		/				
Praft Applications: 5	-						
Bond Reference Number		Bond Status Curren	it. •	Bond Amount			
Family Name		Given Name		Other Names			
Organisation Name							
Tenancy Start Date (From)	12	Tenancy Start Date (To)					
Tenancy End Date (From)	1	Tenancy End Date (To)	1				
Bond address							
Bond address							

2.2 Searching Bonds

Searching under the Bonds tab will display all bonds managed by the agency. This will include both eTransaction bonds and bonds previously lodged manually on paper.

Please note: eTransactions <u>will not</u> appear under the Bonds tab unless all tenants have approved the lodgement information or if the 48 hour time period allocated to the tenants to approve the lodgement has lapsed. Please refer to 'Lodgement - Tenant Approval' for further information - page 26.

Agency Details Agency: THE AGENCY CO OPTY LTD Address: H40 Wilsom ST PERTH VNA 6000 Licence Number: 72894 Current Applications: 4 Bonds Oraft Applications eTransactions eTransactions eTransactions fimily Name Given Name Other Names Other Names organisation Name Tenancy End Date (From) eTransacy End Date (To) e fond address fond address	Home	Lodge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories			1	Change Password	
Agency: THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address: PERTW 48 6000 Licence Number: 72694 Current Sonds: 33 Bonds Draft Applications e Transactions Bond Details Bond Reference Number Bond Status Current Bond Amount Family Name Given Name Other Names Tenancy Start Date (From) Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy End Dat	Man	aged Bonds								
Agency: THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address: PERTW 48 6000 Licence Number: 72694 Current Sonds: 33 Bonds Draft Applications e Transactions Bond Details Bond Reference Number Bond Status Current Bond Amount Family Name Given Name Other Names Tenancy Start Date (From) Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy End Dat	Agen	cv Details								
Address: DERTH VAx 6000 Licence Number: 72694 Current Applications			AGENCY CO PTY LTD		in the second					
Licence Number: 72694 Current Bonds 331 Draft Applications					and the second second					
Current Bonds:331 Draft Applications: 4 Bond Details Bond Reference Number Bond Status Current Bond Status Current Family Name Given Name Other Names Organisation Name Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy End Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To) Tenancy End Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To) Tenancy End Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To) Tenancy End Tenancy End Tenancy End Tenancy End Tenancy End	Lic			-	(.())					
	C	urrent Bonds: 331			ALTER ALTERS					
Bond Details Bond Reference Number Bond Status Family Name Given Name Organisation Name Tenancy Start Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To) Tenancy End Date (To)	Draft	Applications: 4								
Bond Details Bond Reference Number Bond Status Family Name Given Name Organisation Name Tenancy Start Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To)										
Bond Reference Number Bond Status Current Bond Amount Family Name Given Name Other Names Organisation Name Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy End Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To) Tenancy End Date (To)	0	Bonds 💽 Draft	Applications	eTransaction	5					
Bond Reference Number Bond Status Current Bond Amount Family Name Given Name Other Names Organisation Name Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy End Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To) Tenancy End Date (To)										
Bond Reference Number Bond Status Current Bond Amount Family Name Given Name Other Names Organisation Name Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy End Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To) Tenancy End Date (To)										
Family Name Given Name Other Names Organisation Name Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy End Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To) Tenancy End Date (To)		Rand Dataila								
Organisation Name Tenancy Start Date (From) Tenancy Start Date (To) Tenancy End Date (From) Tenancy End Date (To) Tenancy End Date (To)	0									
Tenancy Start Date (From) Image: Comparison of the start Date (To) Image: Comparison of the start Date (To) Tenancy End Date (From) Image: Comparison of the start Date (To) Image: Comparison of the start Date (To)	6				Bond Status Cu	rent v E	Bond Amount			
Tenancy End Date (From)	6	Bond Reference N	umber							
	0	Bond Reference N Family	umber Name							
C Bond address		Bond Reference N Family Organisation	umber Name Name	2	Given Name					
		Bond Reference Nr Family Organisation Tenancy Start Date (umber Name Name (From)		Given Name Tenancy Start Date (To)					
		Bond Reference N Family Organisation Tenancy Start Date (Tenancy End Date (umber Name Name (From)		Given Name Tenancy Start Date (To)					
Search Reset		Bond Reference N Family Organisation Tenancy Start Date (Tenancy End Date (umber Name Name (From)		Given Name Tenancy Start Date (To)					

Managed Bon	ds							
Agency Details								
Agency: TH	IE AGENCY CO PTY LTD							
	40 William ST ERTH WA 6000							
Licence Number: 69 Current Bonds: 17 Draft Applications: 0								
💿 Bonds 👎 Dr	aft Applications	E-Transactions						
Bond Details		_						
Bond Reference	Number		Bond Status	Current	Bond Amour	it		
Fam	nily Name		Given Name		Other Name	s		1
Organisati	ion Name							
Tenancy Start Da	te (From)	Te	enancy Start Date (To)					Add other details here
Tenancy End Da	te (From)		Fenancy End Date (To)				$\langle \rangle$	refine your search res
Bond address		_					\sim	·
								\mathbf{N}
Search Reset	esults. (Displaying page 1 d	of 2)						N
Bond Number Pro		Owner Name(s) Tenant Name(s)	Tenancy Start Date	Tenancy End Date	Bond Amount	Status	
	William ST DLAND WA 6056	BROWN BOB	KEN SMITH	12/01/2015		\$400.00	Active	
22	<u>NT 5</u> 7 Scarborough Beach RD DUBLEVIEW WA 6018	LIZ JONES	CHRISTIAN SLATER	16/09/2008		\$900.00	Active	

You are able to search for a specific bond using the bond details or the bond residential address.

To locate a bond using the bond reference number, enter the reference into the 'Bond Reference Number' field and click the 'Search' button. If you do not have the bond reference number, the bond can be located by using other filters such as party names, bond amount and address.

The Bond Status drop down menu can be used to filter the search results by the status of the bond.

	Status	Meaning
Current		
	Active	Processed and funds cleared
	Bond Lodged	Processed, waiting on funds to clear
	Pending Disposal	Form processed, funds pending approval
	Pending Lodged	Received by department, yet to be processed
	Variation Lodged	Received by department, waiting on funds to clear
	Pending Variation	Received by department, yet to be processed
Historic		
	Cancelled	Transaction cancelled
	Consolidated	Funds transferred to the Department of Treasury
	Disbursed	Disposal paid and funds received by payee/s.
	Finalised	Bond is disbursed and finalised
Other		
	Lodged to Unclaimed	Funds are unclaimed and correspondence sent to relevant parties.
	Pending Consolidation	Funds pending transfer to the Department of Treasury
	Pending Unclaimed	Action is being taken to contact parties regarding unclaimed funds.
	Unclaimed	Bond recognised as having unclaimed funds.

Search icons O: these indicate that the search criteria window is expanded or minimised, clicking on this area will allow for a more refined search to be conducted.

Search and Reset: these buttons activate the search function and clear criteria fields respectively.

<u>Multiple pages:</u> these page buttons move the user from page to page, fast forward through ten pages or jump to the last page. The amount of bonds displayed per page can also be adjusted.



If a user is in a search screen and selects a specific option under the 'Records per Page' drop-down, then the system will remember that as a preference for that screen and apply the same choice next time.

Once a bond has been located, full details of the bond can be accessed by clicking on either the bond number or the property address.

Bond Reference: 946/16 3 BLOSSOM CH	Details (Elec	tronic	Transa	ction)							
UBIN GROVE WA 6164 Lodgement (28/09/18) LodgementCentificater(Coviersitor/94616_07_10_2016.pdf LodgementCentificater(Tenantifor/94616_07_10_2016.pdf		Stati ney Start Da ancy End Da aid to O/A/P ence of Own tial Park Bor	O:27/09/201 er:No	6	Long-stay	dy Rent Amoun Bond Amoun Bond Balance Security Access Pet Amoun Iousing Amoun	1: \$1,600.00 5: \$1,860.00 5: 5: \$260.00				
		Party				Role		Fre	m Date	End	Date
	JOHN RAIN				Owner			2016			
	JANE SUNSHINE				Tenant		28/09	/2016			
	Payments Search returned 0 results										
		Category		Amount	Status	Paid To		nd Portion			
	2134540 Lodgemen	t EFT	28/09/2016	\$1,850.00	Receipted	THE AGENCY	CO PTY LTD \$1.	860.00			
	eTransaction	s									
						Associated					10.00
	eTransaction Ref Number	Type	Status	Date Subm	itted	Transaction	User Submi	tted	User Approved	Approved On	Source

The bond details screen gives access to all information relating to a particular bond. The sidebar on the left contains copies of all available forms and certificates relating to the bond.

2.3 Draft Applications

eTransaction applications can be partially completed and then held in a draft state for completion at a later date. When you are ready to complete and submit the eTransaction, you can proceed by completing the mandatory sections and submitting as normal. This feature is useful to those who like to prepare documentation in advance, or prior to the funds being received into the trust account.

To save an application as a draft, first start the application process for a lodgement, variation or disposal. Complete as much of the form as desired, then click the 'Save Draft' button at the bottom of the page.

ond Money				
Pet Total Security Date paid to the lessor / park operat Department of Housin	or / agent	Calculate	1	Sape 3: Indicator the Veesky Rent Amount, marker of Indicator the Veesky Rent Amount, number of Neural read (ong step) Security Access sheet Amount and (ong step) Security Access sheet Amount and (ong step) Security Access sheet Security bond. Also valculate the batter to calculate the lot security bond. Also valculate the batter to calculate the lot security bond. Also valculate the date the lot one was paid to leave sheet the segments law. Pearse valed: the segments law elements calculate the elements. Pearse valed: the segments law Pearse valed: the segments law Pearse sheet the segments law Come completed continue to Step 6 below.
orm Validation ave Draft Su <mark>anat Cancel Reset Forn</mark>	1			6 Stap 8: Click on the Sudemit button If any required biomaton in meaning, you will be promoted to provide 8 balance conditiving Once the turn a submitted, you will recover
ou experience any problem filling in the onli	ne form, downland -	a blank form to complete		e Transustion reference number which should be referred to in all correspondence with Bond Administration

To locate a saved draft application, click the 'Draft Applications' Tab on the home screen.

Please note: Lodgement forms saved in draft format will not have a bond reference or eTransaction number and therefore cannot be searched.

	Bonds								
gency Details									
Ag	ency: THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD			-					
Add	Iress: 140 William ST PERTH WA 6000		(3)	A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A					
	mber: 72694		6						
Current B Traft Applica				Contraction of the second seco					
	Sector sector a 1 7								
Bonds	O Draft Applications • Tr	ransactions							
Bonds	Oraft Applications • Tr	ransactions							
	Draft Applications or off	<u></u>							
		<u></u>	Type	Tenancy Start Date	Total Bond	Edit	Delete		
Search retur	ned 4 results. (Displaying page 1 of 1)	\Leftrightarrow	Type Lodgement		<u>Total Bond</u> 1260	Edit	Delete		
Search retur	ned 4 results (Displaying page 1 of 1) Property Address	Created/Modified On ~ 13/10/2016		13/10/2016	And the second		100000		
Search retur	ned 4 results (Displaying page 1 of 1) <u>Property Address</u> L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH 6000	Created/Modified On ~ 13/10/2016 11/10/2016	Lodgement	13/10/2016	And the second	8	11		
Search retur	ned 4 results (Displaying page 1 of 1) <u>Property Address</u> L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH 6000 4 STANLEY ST BEACHLANDS 6530	Created/Modified On ~ 13/10/2016 11/10/2016	Lodgement Lodgement Lodgement	13/10/2016	1260	8	11 11		

To edit the application:

Click the 'Edit' icon to return to the pre-filled application screen. The information submitted previously will all be filled; any other information can be entered and then submitted as per normal eTransactions.

To delete the application:

Click the 'Delete' icon, then click yes on the pop up box

2.4 Searching eTransactions

Searching under the eTransactions tab will only provide bond transactions that have been submitted online. eTransaction numbers are used to track applications until they are completed. This will include lodgements, variations and disposals, but only those performed online.

lome	Lodge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	Help
Mana	ged Bonds								
Agency [Details								
	Agency: THE AG	GENCY CO PTY LTD		-					
		illiam ST H WA 6000		(Table)					
Cun	rent Bonds: 331 pplications: 4			and states					
Bo	onds Draft A		eTransactions						
m	onds Draft A	tion Search	eTransactions						
m	eTransact	tion Search	eTransactions	Bond Reference Num	nber	Ø			
m	e Transact	tion Search	eTransactions	_					
m	e Transact	tion Search	eTransactions	Bond Reference Nurr	type				
m	e Transact	tion Search ference Number Status		Bond Reference Nurr	type				

To view the details and status of a submitted eTransaction, enter the eTransaction reference number into the relevant field under the eTransaction tab and click Search.

To view all eTransactions relating to a particular bond, enter the bond reference number in the relevant field and click Search. This will show all eTransactions relating to the searched reference including those completed.

If you do not have the eTransaction or bond reference number, the application can be located by using other filters such as party names, transaction type and address.

E-Transaction	Search							
E-mansaction	i ocarci							
By Transaction								
E-Transaction Referenc	e Number		Bond Refe	erence Number	1	1		
	Status		T T	ansaction type				
Date Rece	ived From		-	te Received To				
Date Nece	weurrom			te Neceiveu to	[int]		other details here,	
By Party						refine	your search resu	ilte
							,	into
By Address		_						
By Address							,	
By Address Search Reset							,	
-	splaying page 1	1 of 2)					,	
Search Reset		l of 2) <u>Status</u>	Address	Bond Ref Number	Tenants	Lessors	Date Submitted	
Search Reset		Status	Address 10 william street bassendean WA 6054	Bond Ref Number	Tenants KEN SMITH			
Search Reset Search returned 15 results. (Dis E-Transaction Ref Number	<u>Type</u> Lodgement	Status	10 william street	a succession of the	1 6 0 5 0 5 0	Lessors	Date Submitted	

To access the full details of an individual transaction, click on the eTransaction reference number in the search results.

	Lodge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Sign	atories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain E	mail Address	ses Upload Logo C	hange Password Help		
Trar	saction Ref: L231016			tails								
\$	Transaction Details	J	14	dress Teague ST JRSWOOD WA 6100			Reminder Reminder Statu	s: ON				
			Re Co Ca	eTransaction Reference elated Bond Ref Number omments: ancellation Comments:		6 Status:Waiting Ten Bond Status:	aants approval		mitted on: 25/10/2016 09:5 tion Type: Lodgement	8:01		
			Par						A ()			5 M 0 1 1
				Party	Role	Email		obile	Status	Last Reminder Sent Date		
			GE	RRY FORD		gerald@navigate.bus		65215658		25/10/2016	Resend	Edit
								3454 .	Accepted by party / System			Edit
			тн	E AGENCY CO PTY LTD	Agent	bondsoverride@commerce.wa	1.gov.au 0400					<u>c.u.s</u>

On the left hand side of this screen is a summary of the transaction that can be opened, saved or printed at any time.

2.5 Search Using Wildcards

The asterisk character (*) can be used as a wildcard in search fields as required by the user. Rather than typing all of the characters for the criteria that is being searched, the asterisk can be added at the beginning, middle or end of a search to access all valid records. More than one asterisk at a time can also be used.

A search for an individual could be entered in the following format and return valid results.



Using more than one wildcard can be useful when names are lengthy to type, spelling could be varied and abbreviations or punctuation may be used.

3. Tabs / Functions

Tabs across the top of the page provide access to the most commonly used functions in BondsOnline. These tabs are accessible from any page.

comm	erce BMS								
Home	Lodge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	Help
Mar	aged Bonds								
Agen	cy Details								
	Agency: THE A	GENCY CO PTY LTD		-					
		Villiam ST "H VVA 6000		(The second sec					
C	ence Number: 72694 urrent Bonds: 331 Applications: 4			(and the second					

3.1 Lodge New Bond tab

Click this tab to start the process of lodging a new bond, either as an eTransaction or paper form. *Please refer to 'Lodging New Bond' for further information - page 22.*

3.2 Payment Approvals tab

Use this tab to approve the payments for your Lodgements, Variations and Disposals. *Please refer to 'Applications / processes' (Lodgements, Variations or Disposals) for payment approval process – pages 34, 41 & 51*

To view the payments you want to approve, place your cursor over the 'Payment Approvals' tab and select the relevant application type from the drop down menu.

This tab is only available to users that have the appropriate approval authority. *Please refer to 'Levels of Access' - page 15.*

Home Lodge New Bon	d Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransactio
Managed Bong	Lodgement and Va	riation		
Managed Don	Disposal			
Agency Details				
Agency: TH	E AGENCY CO PTY LTD			
Addroce'	0 William ST ERTH WA 6000			
Licence Number: 72	694			
Current Bonds: 34	1		AUST AUST	
Draft Applications: 3				

3.3 Reporting tab

The reporting functionality allows users to create reports for several different sets of information. These reports can be exported from the system and saved, as a PDF or Excel Spreadsheet. To access the reporting function, place your cursor over the 'Reporting' tab and select the desired report type from the drop down menu.

lome Lodge New Bon	d Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatorie	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain
Managed Bon	de	Bonds		\leftarrow	
Managed Don	us	EFT Payr	nents		
Agency Details		eTransac	tions unapproved by Tenants	\leftarrow	
Agency: TH	HE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	Monthly 4	Active Bonds Reports		
Address	40 William ST ERTH WA 6000			(a)	
Licence Number: 72 Current Bonds: 34	56 S		Call the state		

3.3.1 Bonds Report

The Bonds Report will allow users to generate a list of all current bonds for the agency. Place your cursor over the 'Reporting' tab, select 'Bonds' and click 'Search'.

To limit the report to a particular Bond Status, select an option under the 'Report Criteria' section.

ne Lodge New	Bond Payment Approvals Re	eporting Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction Users Main	tain Email Addresses	Upload	Logo	Change Password	н	
View Repo	ort : Bonds								
Report Criter	ria								
Bond Status :	Active Disbursed Finalised	▲ ▼							
Search Reset E	Export PDF •								
TBMS0500	R	Bond Manag	Bond Management System Bonds			Printed on : 26/10/2016			
		0	•						
Bond Ad Number	ddress	0	•	Status	Bond Amount	Pet	Bond Balance		
Number	ddress NCY CO PTY LTD	Bo	onds	Status		Pet			
Number		BC	onds	Status Bond Lodged		Pet			
Number THE AGEN	NCY CO PTY LTD	Owners WA 6171 JEFF THOMAS	onds Tenants	Bond Lodged Bond	Amount	Pet Bond	Balance		
Number THE AGEN 969/16	NCY CO PTY LTD 8 GILLESPIE PWY BALDIVIS	Owners WA 6171 JEFF THOMAS 5164 ALEX PARKS	nds Tenants TOM GARSIDE	Bond Lodged Bond Lodged	Amount 1600	Pet Bond 260	Balance 1860		
Number THE AGEN 969/16 968/16	NCY CO PTY LTD 8 GILLESPIE PWY BALDIVIS 5 HASTINGS CT SUCCESS WA 6	Owners Owners WA 6171 JEFF THOMAS 5164 ALEX PARKS 5164 TREVOR BRYANT	Tenants TOM GARSIDE TERR Y PRINCE HARR Y KERBY, HAVLE	Bond Lodged Bond Lodged EY Bond	Amount 1600 1600	Pet Bond 260 260	1860 1860		

3.3.2 EFT Payments Report

The EFT Payment Report allows users to generate a list of all EFT payments made to and from the agency during a specified timeframe. To filter results by application type, select an option from the 'Domain' drop down menu.

The total number of transactions and total monetary amount for each transaction type will be shown at the bottom of the report.

This report is particularly helpful for reconciling agency trust accounts.

۷	iew Report	t : EFT Payme	nts							
6	Report Criteria									
5	Start Date :	01/01/2016		End Date :	31/01/2016 📃		Domain :	Lodgement 💌		
> 5	Search Reset Exp	PDF								
Γ	User : eTfi	ıll			Bond Manager	nent Systen	1 Print	ed on : 15/01/2	2016	
	Date Range: (01/01/2016 To31/01/	2016 Domain:	LOD	BMS0640 - EFT Pa	yments By Par	ty.			
	Domain: Lo	dgement	Party Name :	THE AGE	INCY CO PTY LTD	Acc	ount Details: 066000	/2345678		
	Domain: Lo Payment Dat	1.2.2	Party Name :	THE AGE	Payment Status	Acc Bond Reference		/2345678	Amount	
	Payment Dat 05/01/2016	te Address 26 Sharpe Av Pegs (Creek Wa 6714	THE AGE	Payment Status Receipted	Bond Reference 86365/15	Tenants Housing Authority	5	\$2,800.00	
	Payment Dat 05/01/2016 05/01/2016	te Address 26 Sharpe Av Pegs (140 William St Pert	Creek Wa 6714 h Wa 6000	THE AGE	Payment Status Receipted Receipted	Bond Reference 86365/15 86366/15	Tenants Housing Authority Joseph Kelly	5	\$2,800.00 \$1,860.00	
	Payment Dat 05/01/2016	te Address 26 Sharpe Av Pegs (Creek Wa 6714 h Wa 6000 tfield Wa 6058	THE AGE	Payment Status Receipted Receipted Receipted	Bond Reference 86365/15	Tenants Housing Authority	5	\$2,800.00	
	Payment Dat 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 13/01/2016	te Address 26 Sharpe Av Pegs (140 William St Pert 222 Hale Rd Forrest 54 Manning Rd Con 140 William St Pert	Creek Wa 6714 h Wa 6000 ffield Wa 6058 no Wa 6152 h Wa 6000	THE AGE	Payment Status Receipted Receipted Receipted Receipted Pending Receipted	Bond Reference 86365/15 86366/15 5/16 6/16 34/16	Tenants Housing Authority Joseph Kelly Henry Collier Ken Canning James Giles	5	\$2,800.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,200.00 \$600.00 \$1,860.00	
	Payment Dat 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 13/01/2016 13/01/2016	te Address 26 Sharpe Av Pegs (140 William St Pert 222 Hale Rd Forrest 54 Manning Rd Con 140 William St Pert 140 William St Pert	Creek Wa 6714 h Wa 6000 ffield Wa 6058 no Wa 6152 h Wa 6000 h Wa 6000	THE AGE	Payment Status Receipted Receipted Receipted Pending Receipted Pending Receipted	Bond Reference 86365/15 86366/15 5/16 6/16 34/16 35/16	Tenants Housing Authority Joseph Kelly Henry Collier Ken Canning James Giles Kerry Wren	3	\$2,800.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,200.00 \$600.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,860.00	
	Payment Dat 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 13/01/2016 13/01/2016 14/01/2016	26 Sharpe Av Pegs 140 William St Pert 222 Hale Rd Forrest 54 Manning Rd Con 140 William St Pert 140 William St Pert 140 William St Pert	Creek Wa 6714 h Wa 6000 ffield Wa 6058 no Wa 6152 h Wa 6000 h Wa 6000 h Wa 6000	THE AGE	Payment Status Receipted Receipted Receipted Pending Receipted Pending Receipted Pending Receipted	Bond Reference 86365/15 86366/15 5/16 6/16 34/16 35/16 41/16	Tenants Housing Authority Joseph Kelly Henry Collier Ken Canning James Giles Kerry Wren Clara Wills	5555	\$2,800.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,200.00 \$600.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,860.00	
	Payment Dat 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 13/01/2016 13/01/2016	te Address 26 Sharpe Av Pegs (140 William St Pert 222 Hale Rd Forrest 54 Manning Rd Con 140 William St Pert 140 William St Pert	Creek Wa 6714 h Wa 6000 ffield Wa 6058 no Wa 6152 h Wa 6000 h Wa 6000 h Wa 6000	THE AGE	Payment Status Receipted Receipted Receipted Pending Receipted Pending Receipted	Bond Reference 86365/15 86366/15 5/16 6/16 34/16 35/16 41/16	Tenants Housing Authority Joseph Kelly Henry Collier Ken Canning James Giles Kerry Wren	5555	\$2,800.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,200.00 \$600.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,860.00	
	Payment Dat 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 05/01/2016 13/01/2016 13/01/2016 14/01/2016	26 Sharpe Av Pegs 140 William St Pert 222 Hale Rd Forrest 54 Manning Rd Con 140 William St Pert 140 William St Pert 140 William St Pert	Creek Wa 6714 h Wa 6000 tfield Wa 6058 no Wa 6152 h Wa 6000 h Wa 6000 h Wa 6000 h Wa 6000 h Wa 6000	THE AGE	Payment Status Receipted Receipted Receipted Receipted Pending Receipted Pending Receipted Pending Receipted	Bond Reference 86365/15 86366/15 5/16 6/16 34/16 35/16 41/16	Tenants Housing Authority Joseph Kelly Henry Collier Ken Canning James Giles Kerry Wren Clara Wills	5555	\$2,800.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,200.00 \$600.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,860.00	

3.3.3 <u>eTransactions unapproved by Tenants Report</u> The eTransactions unapproved by Tenants Report will allow users to generate a list of all eTransactions/bonds that are still waiting on tenant's approval.

Lodge New B			porting Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	He
port PDF •	t : e fransat	uons u	napproved by Tenants					
User : eTfi	111		Bond Manage	ment System	Printe	d on : 26/10	/2016	
			eTransactions waiting for ten	ants' approval				
Submitter:	THE AGENO	Y CO PTY	LTD	Count: 32				
eTransaction	Type Status	Bond Number	Address	Tenants	Date Submitted	Source		
L390716	LOD Completed	790/16	19 Rathay ST VICTORIA PARK WA 6100	MOLLIE WOOD (Mobil Email:molliewood@hotm		BONDS	ONLINE	
L201215	LOD Completed	1/16	140 WILLIAM ST BECKENHAM WA 6107		obile:+61 31/12/2015	BONDS	ONLINE	
L20216	LOD Completed	108/16	1/1 HOWARD ST FREMANTLE WA 6160	ALANA'S TEST (Mobile Email:alana@test.com.au)		BONDS	ONLINE	
L110116	LOD Completed	37/16	123 WEST PDE MOUNT LAWLEY WA 6050	JOE BLOGGS (Mobile:+ Email:joe.bloggs@hotmai		BONDS	ONLINE	
L880316	LOD Completed	435/16	4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000	BRAD PITT (Mobile:+6) Email:bpitt@test.co.uk)	1 47859687316/03/2016	BONDS	ONLINE	
L920316	LOD Completed	436/16	1 MANDORA WAY RIVERTON WA 6148	BOB DAVIS (Mobile:+6) Email:mark.davis@comm		BONDS	ONLINE	
L240116	LOD Completed	49/16	12 Smart ST EAST CARNARVON WA 6701	MARY HIDEAWAY (Mo 498040777, Email:m.hide		BONDS	ONLINE	
L9331115	LOD Completed	86338/15	10 NANSON ST WEMBLEY WA 6014	KATE MOSS (Mobile:+6 Email:katem@hotmail.com		BONDS	ONLINE	
V60116	VAR Completed	86356/15	4/106 OXFORD ST LEEDERVILLE WA 6007	JANE BARNES (Mobile Email:janey@blah.com)	:+61 987654 32 /01/2016	BONDS	ONLINE	

3.3.4 Monthly Active Bond Reports

The Monthly Active Bonds Report will allow users to access and print the full list of current bonds for the agency.

ome Lodg	e New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Uploa
	oort - Current Bo						
Date	Download PDF		ible for your ag	ency to download. If you require acce	ess to a report that is not provided	piease email <u>Bonds Administra</u>	uon
01/10/2016	B	B					
01/08/2016	1	D					
01/07/2016	6	C					
01/06/2016		B					
14/05/2016	B	P					
21/04/2016	1	<u>D</u>					
01/04/2016	6	C					
01/03/2016		<u>D</u>					
02/02/2016	B	D.					
02/02/2016	1	D					
13/01/2016	6	6					
01/01/2016	B	13					

3.4 Maintain Authorised Signatories tab

This tab displays the existing licensee and authorised signatories currently listed with the Department. The signatory information is used for processing manual applications.

Commerce BM	S					_					
Home Lodge Ne	ew Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Si	gnatories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	Help	
Maintain A	uthor	ised Signator	ies								
This section is for a	dding or rer	noving the names of em	ployees within	your agency who are per	mitted to s	ign variation and disposal forms.					
To create an initial li	st of agenc	y signatories use the Ad	d Authorised S	ignatory button to list all th	e names (of authorised signatories. You then	continue adding until your list is	complete.			
Validate, print and s	ign the forn	n and have it sent to Bor	nd Administrati	on for adding to Bonds Or	iline.						
Existing Licens	see / Aut	horised Signatorie	s								
Family Name JC	ONES			Give	n Name	ТОМ					
Remove ?	(Licensee)									
Family Name B	ROWN			Give	n Name I	BOB					
Remove ?											
Family Name JC	OHNSON			Give	n Name	SUSAN					
Remove ?											
Family Name St				Give	n Name I	BILL					
Remove ?											
Additional Auth Add Authorised											
	orginatory										
Validate Cancel											
Please Note: These If the applied chang	changes w es requires	rill not take effect until th the printing of more tha	e Department n one Authoris	of Commerce has receive ed Signatory Request for	d the print m, please	ed and signed Authorised Signatory ensure that the Licensee signs eve	/ Request form. Until such time ry form.	, these requested	i changes will not be refi	ected thro	ugh this interface.

To Add Authorised Signatories: Click the 'Add Authorised Signatory' button. Complete the boxes that appear with all relevant information and click 'Validate'. This will generate a PDF that will need to be printed and signed by the incoming signatory, as well as the Licensee.

Family Name	Given Name	
Starts on	Is Licensee	Cancel
Add Authorised Signatory		

To Remove Authorised Signatories: Tick the Remove box beside the relevant signatory's name, and enter the 'Ends On' date. Once completed click 'Validate'. This will generate a PDF that will need to be printed and signed by the Licensee.

Family Name SMITH		Given Name	BILL	
Ends on		Remove ?		
Additional Authorise	ed Signatories			
Add Authorised Signa	itory			
Validate Cancel				

If the applied changes require the printing of more than one Authorised Signatory form, please ensure that the Licensee signs <u>each</u> form. The form can then be emailed to the Department directly for processing at <u>bondsadmin@commerce.wa.gov.au</u>

Please note: these changes will not take effect until the Department has received the printed and signed Authorised Signatory Request form. Only once the form is processed by Bonds Administration with the requested changes will be reflected in BondsOnline.

3.5 Maintain eTransaction Users tab

This tab allows the Employee Account Administrator to manage the individual user accounts linked to their agency.

The Employee Account Administrator is nominated by the Licensee on the User Agreement for BondsOnline. Only this member of staff will be granted access to the 'Maintain eTransaction Users' tab. The Licensee can nominate a new Employee Account Administrator by sending a written request to the Department.

The Employee Account Administrator is able to add new users, edit or delete existing users, as well as reset the password of any user.

lsers:								
Full Name	User Id	Email Address	(Leave b)	uthorised Signatory ank if user's name does not pear in the dropdown)	Online Form Submission	Payment Approval	Edit / Delete	Reset Password
Kelly Smith	RA71022KSMITH	Kelly.Smith@agencyco.com.au		V		Z	2	æ
Peter Thoms	RA71022PTHOMS	peter.thoms@agencyco.com.au						2
Sally Chane	RA71022SCHANE	s.Chan@agencyco.com.au				Ø		2
Simon Smith	RA71022SSMITH	Simon.smith@acencyco.com.au					2	2
Add User								

To reset a password: Click the lock and key icon, under the 'Reset Password' column, and click 'Yes' to confirm. An email will then be sent to the user's email address with a temporary password. The user can then change their password to a new one of their choosing, during their next login.

To remove a user: Click the rubbish bin icon under the Edit/Delete column. Then click 'Yes' to delete the user.

To edit the access of a user: Click the edit icon under the Edit/Delete column. The tick boxes are then amendable, adjust the agent access accordingly. *See which access levels are available on page 15.*

To add a new user: Click on the add user button to enable a new set of details to be added. Complete the new user's full name and email address. If the user is listed as an Authorised Signatory for manual forms, please select the user's name from the drop down menu. If the user is not listed in the Authorised Signatories list, leave the drop down menu blank. Tick the relevant boxes in the Online Form Submission and Payment Approval columns to allocate access to the user. When the entire row is completed, click the save icon. A user ID will then be generated which will include the agencies RA number and the user's first initial and surname. The user name and password will then be automatically emailed to the user. **Levels of Access:** There are four access levels; the allocation of access levels to staff is up to the agency to decide internally.

<u>Level 1 (Read only)</u> – This level only has access to view information of bonds and submit draft applications. To apply this level, leave the Online Form Submission & Payment approval boxes unticked.

<u>Level 2 (Submitter)</u> – This level has the ability to submit eTransactions only. To apply this level, tick the Online Form Submission box.

<u>Level 3 (Approver)</u> – This level has access to approve payments. To apply this level, tick the Payment Approval box only.

<u>Level 4 (Submitter & Approver)</u> – This level has full access and can submit forms and approve payments. To apply this level, tick both the Online Form Submission & Payment Approval box.

3.6 Maintain Email Addresses tab

This tab allows the user to update the agency contact email address for the Monthly Bonds Report, Record of Payment and General Correspondence.

Commerce BMS								
Home Lodge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised	l Signat	ories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	U
Maintain Email	Addresses							•
This section is only for adding	g or removing the email ac	idresses used i	by Bond Administration	n to send	record	of payment, monthly reports an	d other communications.	
Email Addresses:					_			
Email Add	dress		Туре	Activ	e Delet	te		
bondsadmin@comme	rce.wa.gov.au	Record Of Pay	ment •					
bondsadmin@comme	rce.wa.gov.au	Monthly Bonds	Report •					
bondsadmin@comme	rce.wa.gov.au	General Corres	spondence •					
Add Email Address								
Save Cancel								

To change or remove an email address: First, make the email address that will no longer be in use inactive by removing the tick from the box. Then a new email address can be added to the system by the 'Add Email Address' button.

Please note: any email address added and made active to receive a Record of Payment will receive all certificates issued to your agency (it is not bond specific).

Record of Payment – 'Certificate' issued to agency on lodgement or variation of a bond **General Correspondence** – Any other correspondence issued to the agency (letter) **Monthly Bonds Report** – Your agency monthly report (emailed in PDF and Excel format)

3.7 Upload Logo tab

This tab allows the user to upload an agency logo to be displayed on the home page as well as displayed and printed on the PDF bond forms.

Comme	erce BMS								
Home	Lodge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	Help
Uple	oad Logo								
Logo	1	Choose File No file	e chosen	Upload					
	~ _	Max height:100px M	ax width:100p						
Ca	a la								
and the second	AV THE								

The logo must conform to the following:

Height: 100 pixels Width: 100 pixels Size: 500kb

Please note that uploading a logo larger than the above specifications will result in errors when generating pdf forms.

The choose file and upload buttons, allow the user to perform this action.

3.8 Change Password tab

This tab allows the user to change their password for access to the portal when required and provides information about password requirements and restrictions.



3.9 <u>Help tab</u>

The help tab in the top right hand corner of BondsOnline contains a range of useful information, forms and a link to contact Bonds Admin.

pload Logo	Change Password	Help	
		Useful Information	1. Bonds Online User Guide
		Contact Bonds Admin	2. Frequently Asked Questions
			3. Tenant Information - eLodgement
			4. Tenant Information - eDisposal
			5. Update to Tenant Details Form
			6. eDisposal-Paper to eT Conversion Form
			7. eVariation-Paper to eT Conversion Form
			8. eLodgement Process map
			9. eDisposal Process Map
			YouTube Training Tutorials

3.9.1 Useful Information

- 1. BondsOnline User Guide: Generates a download of the BondsOnline User Guide
- 2. Frequently Asked Questions: Generates a download of FAQ's for Licensed Agents
- **3. Tenant Information eLodgement:** Generates a download of a one page document that outlines the process of eLodgements for tenants. This is available for agents to provide to tenants if they choose to.
- **4. Tenant Information eDisposal:** Generates a download of a one page document that outlines the process of eDisposals for tenants. This is available for agents to provide to tenants if they choose to.
- 5. Update to Tenant Details Form: Generates a form that can be supplied to tenants if they would like to update their contact details at the Bonds Administration during their tenancy. This form can be sent directly from the tenant to <u>bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au</u>, where it will be processed and the details updated.
- 6. eDisposal Paper to eT Conversion Form: Generates a download of an eDisposal Form. This form is used to add tenant contact details to a bond that was lodged using a paper form. This will enable eTransaction submissions for this bond.
- 7. eVariation Paper to eT Conversion Form: Generates a download of an eVariation Form. This form is used to add tenant contact details to a bond that was lodged using a paper form. This will enable eTransaction submissions for this bond.
- **8. eLodgement Process Map:** Generates a download of a simple process map of the BondsOnline eTransaction Lodgement process.
- **9. eDisposal Process Map:** Generates a download of a simple process map of the BondsOnline eTransaction Disposal process.
- **10. YouTube Training Tutorials:** Generates a download of a list of training tutorials available for BondsOnline. Clicking the title of the tutorial will direct you to the YouTube page where the video can be viewed.

3.9.2 Contact Bonds Admin

Click on this tab to generate an email that can be sent to BondsOnline with any questions or queries you may have and one of our team will respond to you as soon as possible.

Upload Logo	Change Password	Help		
		Useful Inform	nation	+
		Contact Bor	ds Admin	

4. Applications / Processes

4.1 Manual Applications (Paper Forms)

From 1 September 2016, it became mandatory for all real estate agents to use the BondsOnline eTransactions system to lodge, vary and dispose of bonds managed by their agency. This change follows regulatory amendments which were <u>gazetted</u> on 3 June 2016.

The Bond Administrator will only accept manual paper forms in **exceptional circumstances** and where the agent has advised the reason for the exceptional circumstance at the time of lodging the manual form. To do this, you can write the reason for the exceptional circumstance in your covering email when you email a scanned manual form to bondsadmin@commerce.wa.gov.au, or alternatively you can write the reason on the form.

Exceptional circumstances are limited to:

- if a tenant does not have a mobile telephone number or email address used exclusively by them;
- the tenant does not have internet access to check their email account;
- the tenant is not competent in the use of a mobile telephone or email;
- the tenant does not have a sound understanding of the English language;
- if the application relates to the disposal of a security bond to an overseas bank account;
- if the application relates to the transfer of a security bond from one property to another or from one property manager to another property manager;
- if the application is dealing with a bond that is subject to a court order; or
- if the Bond Administrator has provided prior written permission to lodge that particular transaction using a paper form.

A blanket exemption has also been granted by the Bond Administrator to allow any Bonds that were initially lodged using a manual paper form to be disposed of on a manual paper form (although you can convert a paper transaction to an eTransaction using an 'eDisposal - Paper to eT Conversion form' available from the help menu).

Lodgement, variation and disposal forms can be created for printing throughout the portal. Variation and disposal forms will use current bond data to pre-populate some of the form fields.

4.1.1 Generating a Manual Form for Lodgements, Variations and Disposals

(Example using a new Lodgement application)

Click on the 'Lodge New Bond' tab to start a new lodgement application and then un-tick the 'Online Submission' checkbox at the top-right of the form.

Next, complete the form ensuring all cream fields are completed, as these are mandatory fields.

odgement of Security E	sond money			Online Submission	
Bond Details (Hide Tips)					
Rental Property Details				Step 1:	
Is this a residential park (long stay) bon	d? 🔘 Yes 🖲 No			Please provide the address property and confirm if the	
Address Line 1 3 POND ST	Address Line 2			residential parks (long-stay)) tenancy
Address Line 3	Suburb NEWMAN			agreement). The tenancy st be entered.	art date m
Postcode 6753	Tenancy Start Date 11/01/2016			Next Step:	
	Verify Address			Once completed continue to	step 2 b
Tenant(s)					
Tenant 1					
Is the tenant an organisation? (?)				Step 2: Indicate whether the tenant	is an
Family Name Peters	Given Name	Paul		organisation.	
Other Names	Contact Number (mobile preferred)	Australia (+61)	 4368995487 	Provide full legal name, mo number and email address	
Email Address PP@gmail.com				on the bond. You can add n	nore tenar
Add Tenant				clicking on the 'Add Tenant'	bullon.
				Should the tenants require to be sent to a different mail	
Postal Address (If different from Rental Pro				please specify. It should be	noted that
Address Line 1	Address Line 2			one mailing address can be relation to the bond being to	
Suburb	State Western Australia	•		Next Step:	
Postcode				Once completed continue to	step 3 b
Lessor(s) / Park Operator					
Is the owner a park operator? 🔘 Yes	• No			Step 3:	
Lessor 1				3 Indicate whether the lessor an organisation and whethe	
Is the lessor(s) / park operator an orga	nisation? 🕥 🔲			park operator.	er une own
Family Name James	Given Name	John		Please provide each owner	s/lessors
Other Names	Address Line 1			name and specify their add	resses an
Address Line 2	Address Line 3			telephone contact informati Administration will not conta	act owners
Suburb	State	Western Australia	· ·	where a property is manage	ed by an a
	Contact Number (mobile preferred)	Australia (+61)	*	Next Step:	
Postcode	contact number (mobile preferred)	Australia (+01)		Once completed continue to	Olan d b

Next the agency details. You will need to select the name of the Authorised Signatory who will be signing the paper form.

Next complete the Bond Money section. Input the bond money details for that specific bond.

You will then have a choice of <u>four options</u> regarding payment method:

Direct Debit: Details of the agency's trust account will need to be provided for direct debit payments **Cheque:** The original cheque will need to be submitted with the completed form for cheque payments.

Cash and Other: These payments can only be taken in person at a Department of Commerce office.

Once completed, the form can be saved as a draft, cancelled or reset.

Agency Name THE AGENCY COPTY LTD Licence Number (*) RAT1022 Address HOWILLIAM 3T Fershinder 44603454 Email Address HOWILLIAM 3T Fershinder 44603454 Email Address How Number Authorised Signatory Name Bob Down Weekly Rent Amount S35000.X 4 Weeks - \$1,40000 Pet Bond (*) Weekly Rent Amount S35000.X 4 Weeks - \$1,40000 Pet Bond (*) Total Security Bond (*) \$1,40000 Pet Bond (*) Total Security Bond (*) Payment Method (*) Pitaeto Babit Consume Protection ACPA User 057465 To arrange for funds to be debited from myour account Holder Bob Down BSB Number 111111 Account Numbe	Agent	
Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Licence Number () RA71022 Address () HOVILLAMA ST FEXTHY MA 4000 Trepsprome 4400354 Email Address () HOVILLAMA ST FEXTHY MA 4000 FEXTHY MA 40000 FEXT	Is the property managed by a licensed agent / private agent? Yes No	Step 4:
Address 100 WILLAM ST ERTH VA. 0000 Fax Number I winned winder in Andress winder advaces of approxised by ALLAnning Band, Haw of Be and Address Inter propulated fields are based of approxised by ALLAnning Band, Haw of Be and Address Email Address Autorised Signatory Name Bob Doon Inter and andress in provided by ALLAnning Band, Haw of Be and Address Email Address Autorised Signatory Name Bob Doon Inter and andress in provided by ALLANNING Band, State S		Indicate whether the property is manage
Address FERTH WA 6000 Telephone 5460354 Fask Number Fa	140 WILLIAM ST	
Telephone 54803451 Fax Number Email Address Authorised Signatory Name Bob Down Next Step: Octoor completed conditive to Step 5 bob Bond Money Status Status Weekly Rent Amount 559.00 X.4.4 Weeks = Status Pet Bond 9 Status Status Status Date paid to the losser / park operator / agent 11012016 India to the losser / park operator / agent Status Payment Method * Direct Debit Change Cash Other Ado Indicate the data the bond was paid indicate the object and the paint one of the data and the bond was paint indicate the object and the park one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the park one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the data the bond was paint indicate the object and the park one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the park one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the park one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the paint one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the bond was paint indicate the object and the paint indicate the object and the paint one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the paint one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the paint one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the paint one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the paint one of the data in the bond was paint indicate the object and the paint one object in the object and the paint one object indicate the data		agencies login details, if any of the
Emin Address Address Spirituary Name Bod Domi Bind Address Address Spirituary Name Bod Domi Bond Money Step 5: Micro completed continue to Step 5 bed Weekly Rent Amount \$\$250.00 X 4 Weeks - \$1,400.00 Calculate Date paid to the less of park operator / agent 11/01/2016 Bod Amount Bod Amount Payment Method Direct Deble Cheque Cash Other Wie Bisb Dewn Nite Bod Dewn Address of the Veekly Rent Amount and Amy stap Stap Stap Stap Stap Stap Stap Stap S	Telephone 64603454 Fax Number	provided to the Licensing Branch. Please
Crec completed continue to step 3 beak Form Validation Save Draft Validatio Form Validation Form Valida	Email Address Authorised Signatory Name Bob Down	enter the name and email address of the authorised member of staff lodging the b
Bond Money Weekly Rent Amount \$1,400.00 Pet Bond (?) Total Security Bond (?) \$1,400.00 Total Security Bond (?) \$1,400.00 Calculate Date paid to the lessor / park operator / agent \$1,400.00 Calculate Payment Method (*) Department of Housing Amount Payment Method (*) Status and sum amount. The bond was to a paid to the lessor / park operator / agent Status and sum amount. The bond was to a paid to the lessor / park operator / agent (*) Wee Big Down Name of Castomer Protection ACPA User 067469. To arrange for function is the famical in thistibution (fentified below and as prescribed through the Bond beer park operator / agent (*) Name of Acustomer Protection ACPA User 067469. To arrange for function is the famical in thistibution (fentified below and as prescribed through the Bond Bond beer park, agent (*) Name of Acustomer Protection ACPA User 067469. To arrange for function is the famical in thistibution (fentified below and as prescribed through the Bond Bond beer park, agent (*) Name of Acustomer Protection ACPA User 067469. To arrange for function is the famical in thistibution (fentified below and as prescribed through the Bond Bond Bond Bond Bond Bond Bond Bond		Next Step:
Weekly Rent Amount \$350.00, X 4. Weekly \$51,400.00 Calculate Total Security Bond \$1,400.00 Calculate Bond		Once completed continue to Step 5 below
Weekly Rent Amount \$350.00 X 4. Weekly \$51,400.00 Calculate Total Security Bond \$51,400.00 Calculate bond Amount indicate he Meekly Rent Amount, num Date paid to the lessor / park operator / agent 1101/2016 Calculate bond Amount indicate he Meekly Rent Amount, num Payment Method Direct Debit Charge Calculate Calculate bond Amount indicate he Meekly Rent Amount, num Weekly Rent Amount Direct Debit Charge Calculate bond Amount and Long stay Security A dond (in the case of the bedne to a laculate the budne vas part leng stay bond). Use the bond was part leng stay bond Aboin Indicate the debit be bond was part leng stay bond. Name of Customer(s) giving the DDR) authorise the Consumer Protection ACPA User 067469. To arrange for funds to be debited from my/our account at the financial institution identified below and as a preseribed through the Bulk Electric Clearing System EECS. The authorisation is to remain in force in accordance with the ferms described in the serice agreement. Note that cash and other payments can be accepted in the serice agreement. Name of Australian bank.building society/credit union Bankwest Note that cash and other payments can be accepted in the serice agreement. Name of Australian bank.building society/credit union Bankwest Note that cash and other payments can be accepted in person at an office of the payments can be accepted in person at an office of the payments can be accepted in th	Bond Money	
Pet Bond (*) Total Security Bond (*) \$\$1,400.00 (* calculate Date paid to the lessor / park operator / agent 1101/2016 Bond (m he case of this being a reside park long sky bech). Use the builts is a partment of Housing Amount Bond (m he case of this being a reside park long sky bech). Use the builts is a partment of Housing Amount Ware of Customer(s) giving the DDR) authorise the Consume Protection ACPA User 057469. To arrange for funds to be debied from myour account at the financial institution (dentified below and as prescribed through the Built Electronic Cleaning System (EECS). The authorisation is to remain in force in a concurrence those are greement. Name of Australian bank/building society/credit union Bankwest Name of Australian bank/building society/credit union Bankwest Save Draft Validation Save Draft Validation Save Draft Validation Reset Form Che on the form is objection clean and the of the origon and the payments can be provide in the service and and the of the origon and the origon at an office of the origon at an office of the origon at an office of the origon at a service of the oride of the origon at a service of the origo		- Starte
Total Security Bond (*) \$1,400.00 Calculate Date paid to the lessor / park operator / agent 1101/2016 Bond Ansunt and Long skips Beach A Bond (in the case of this being a reside Bond Ansunt and Long skips Beach A Bond (in the case of this being a reside Bond Ansunt and Long skips Beach A Bond (in the case of this being a reside Bond Ansunt and Long skips Beach A Bond (in the case of this being a reside Bond Ansunt and Long skips Beach A Bond (in the case of this being a reside Bond (in the case of this being a reside Payment Method (*) Direct Debit (*) Cheque (*) We gob Down Interview of Advance and antitution identitied Debit (*) A so indicate the data the bond was paid tessor / paint, and fitte a Department of Housing amount. Warrang for finde to be debited from myour account at the financial institution identitied Debit are and a so prescribed through the Buik Electronic Cleaning System (BECS). The authorisation is to remain in force in a conclusion to be debited from myour account A tholare fibe Down Bob Down BSB Number filling Account Number filling Account Number filling BSB Number filling Account Number filling So Down Base of Account Number filling So Down Beached in person at an office of the Department of Provemark and the payments can be accepted in person at an office of the		Indicate the Weekly Rent Amount, number
Bond (in the case of this being a reside part to the less or / park operator / agent 1101/2016 Department of Housing Amount Payment Method Direct Debit Chaque Cash Other We Bob Down (Name of Customer/s) giving the DDR) authorise the Consumer Protection ACPA User 067469. To arrange for fundoes be debited from my/our account at the fundal institution (dentified below and as prescribed through the Bulk Electonic Clearing System (BECS). The authorisation is to remain in force in accountace with the terms described in the service agreement. Name of Australian bank/building society/credit union Basi Number 111111 Account Number 1111111 Account Number 1111111 Account Number 1111111 Commerce. Next Step: Save Draft [Vaiidate] Cancel [Reset Form] Form Validation Save Draft [Vaiidate] Cancel [Reset Form] Form Validation		weeks and sum amount. Indicate the Pet Bond Amount and Long-stay Security Ac
Date paid to the lessor / park operator / agent 1101/2016 Image: Calculate the total security bond Department of Housing Amount Department of Housing Amount Payment Method Direct Debit Cheque Cash Other We Bob Down Indicate the Commerce Cash Other Indicate the Commerce Cash Indicate the Commerce Cash We Bob Down Indicate the Commerce Cash Other Indicate the Commerce Cash Indicate the Cash and other payment Cash Indicate the Box of park operator 7 agent and the financial institution identified below and as prescribed in the Service agreement. Indicate the Cash and other payments can be complete the direct debit agreement. Name of Australian bank/building society/credit union Bankvest Bob Down Note that cash and other payments can be completed in person at an office of the Department of Commerce. Name of Australian bank/building society/credit union Bankvest Note that cash and other payments can be completed commune to Step 6 ball Form Validation Save Draft [Validate] Cancel [Reset Form] Step 6: Click on the Validate' builton. Form Validation Save Draft [Validate] Cancel [Reset Form] Choo the Comission and and the payment of Commerce. Tary required information is missing y be prompled b provide at before contain Save Draft [Validate] Derode the form is validated, a DPD for dout <td>Total scouldy bond so the state state</td> <td>Bond (in the case of this being a resident</td>	Total scouldy bond so the state state	Bond (in the case of this being a resident
Payment Method Direct Debit Cheque Cash Other We Bob Down Name of Customer(s) giving the DDR) authorise the Consumer Protection ACPA User 067469. To arrange for funds to be debited from my/our account at the financial institution identified below and as prescribed through the Buik Electronic Clearing System (BECS). The authorisation is to remain in force in accoundance with the terms described in the service agreement. Name of Australian bank/building society/credit union BSB Number 111111 Account Number 1111111 Account Number 1111111 Core completed continue to Step 6 bel	Date paid to the lessor / park operator / agent 11/01/2016	
Payment Method Direct Debit Cheque Cash Other a Department of Housing amount Indicate the Payment Method by making selection from the list of ophons. It Direct arrange for funds to be debited from my/our account at the financial institution identified below and as prescribed through the bluk Electonic Clearing System (EECS). The authorisation is to remain in force in accordance with the terms described in the service agreement. Name of Australian bank/building society/credit unios Bankwest BSB Number Ititititi Account Number Ititititi Account Number Itititititi Save Draft Validation Save Draft Validatio Reset Form G Step 6: Click on the Validation. Itary required in provide it before contrul Itary required in provide it before contrul on the validate' button.	Department of Housing Amount	Also indicate the date the bond was paid
Name of Customer(s) giving the DDR) authorise the Consumer Protection ACPA User 067469. To arrange for funds to be debited from my/our account at the financial institution identified below and as prescribed from only the Bulk Electronic Clearing System (BECS). The authorisation is to remain in force in accordance with the terms described in the service agreement. Name of Australian bank/building society/credit union BSB Number 111111 Account Number 1111111 Account Number 1111111 Conce to mpleted continue to Step 6 below Save Draft, Validate Cancel Reset Form	Payment Method 💿 Direct Debit 🔘 Cheque 🔍 Cash 🔍 Other	
(Name of Customerics) giving the DDR) authorise the Consumer Protection ACPA User 067460 To arrange for funds to be debited from mylour account at the financial institution identified balow and as prescribed through the Builk Electronic Clearing System (BECS). The authorisation is to remain in force in accordance with the terms described in the service agreement. Name of Australian bank/building society/credit union BSB Number 111111 Account Number 111111 Account Number 1111111 Save Dratt [Validate] Cancel [Reset Form] Form Validation Save Dratt [Validate] Cancel [Reset Form] Save Dratt [Validate] Cancel [Reset Form] Save Dratt [Validate] Cancel [Reset Form] Save Dratt [Validate] Cancel [Reset Form]	I/We Bob Down	Indicate the Payment Method by makino
Name of Australian bank/building society/credit union Bankwest Note that cash and other payments can be accepted in person at an office of the Department of Commerce. BSB Number 111111 Account Number 1111111 Form Validation Save Draft [Validate Cancel] Reset Form Save Draft [Validate Cancel] Reset Form Save Draft [Validate Cancel] Reset Form Name of Australian bank/building accelety/credit union Bankwest Ba	arrange for funds to be debited from my/our account at the financial institution identified below and as prescribed through the Bulk Electronic Clearing System (BECS). The authorisation is to remain in force in	selection from the list of options. If Direct Debit is selected, you will be required to
Name of Account Holder Bob Down BSB Number 111111 Account Number 111111 Account Number 111111 Conce completed continue to Step 6 bet		Note that each and other naumente can
BSB Number 111111 Next Step: Account Number 1111111 Next Step: Form Validation Save Draft, Validate Cancel Reset Form Save Draft, Validate Cancel Reset Form Step 6: Click on the Validate's button. If any required information is missing, y be prompted to provide it before continue. Once the form is validated, a PDF docu will be produced and made available to will be produced and made available to will be produced and made available to the form is validated.	Name of Account Holder Bob Down	be accepted in person at an office of the
Form Validation Save Draft, Validate, Cancel, Reset Form	BSB Number 111111	
Form Validation [Save Draft] [Validate] [Cancel] [Reset Form]	Account Number 1111111	Next Step: Once completed continue to Step 6 below
Save Draft, Validate Cancel Reset Form 6 Step 6: Click on the Validate' button. If any required information is missing, y be prompted to provide it before continu Once the form is validated, a PDF docu will be produced and made available to		
Step 6: Click on the Validate' button. If any required information is missing, y be promited to provide it before continu Once the form is validated, a PDF docu will be produced and made available to		
If any required information is missing, y be prompted to provide it before continu Once the form is validated, a PDF docu will be produced and made available to		Click on the Malidate' button
be prompted to provide it before continu Once the form is validated, a PDF docu will be produced and made available to		
will be produced and made available to		ir any required information is missing, yo be prompted to provide it before continui
		Once the form is validated, a PDF docum
		will be produced and made available to

Please note: one pdf is the actual bond lodgement form, whilst the other is a bond summary sheet.

Form Valid	lation		
Validate	Cancel	Reset Form	
Validated a	and gener	ated form successfully	у.
	nioad Lod	gement Application F	orm (Complete and submit)
Down	nload Lod	gement Summary	(Not for submission)

If changes are required, the form can be amended and validated again. This will generated a new PDF with the corrected information.

affile Government	of Western Australi of Commerce Protection		aoney		Fage 7 of 4
Residential Tenancies Residential Parks (Lor Act 2006 - Section 22	Act 1987 - Section sp-slay Tenanta)	29. Schedule 1			
Contraction of the second	Sectors and		-		
Rental Property D	etails		24	BOOKIN Num	Her [] of []
3 POND	ST	ШП		ΠП	ΠΠ
NEWMAN	11111	11111		1111	6753
11/01/2	2016		_		(eltrele)
Tenant(s)					
				TII	TIT
		1110			ΠΠ
1 PETERS	S	1111		TIT	
PAUL					
PP@gmail.com	NO. OF MERSON, STREET, ST.				
4368995	5 4 8 7	TTT	former annual state		
Č	1111				
(majore/inspection).					
2					++++
	IIII			iIII	TIT
Phases continue on test page		and the information on th			28933

If satisfied, print lodgement form and have all relevant parties sign, then forward it to the Bond Administrator by email to <u>bondsadmin@commerce.wa.gov.au</u>

Please note: The above is an example of a manual Lodgement application. The same process can be used for Variation and Disposal applications. Un-ticking the 'Online Submission' checkbox on any application type will allow you to generate a paper form.

Printing Requirements

The forms will be produced as a four page document that can be printed on standard A4 paper or A3 paper in booklet style. All four pages are required by Bond Administration and should be printed. The forms do not contain any colour and should be printed in black and white.

You will see this icon when PDF/s are available to view.

System Requirements

The forms require Javascript to be enabled in the user's browser. This is a default option on most modern browsers, however, if the user is unable to validate the form or produce the PDF document, the forms can be accessed blank in PDF format.

Links for the blank PDF forms can be found at the bottom of each BondsOnline screen, under the Validate button.

Please Note: If you are having issues completing a manual application through BondsOnline (e.g. paper form) you can download a blank form at the very bottom of the screen when applying for any application.



4.2 <u>eTransaction Lodgement Process</u>

4.2.1 Lodging New Bond

Click into the 'Lodge new bond' tab, at the top of the screen. The online submission box will be ticked by default. This ensures you are lodging an online application.

The cream fields shown are mandatory and you will be unable to submit the form if any mandatory fields are left blank.

Rental Property Details:

Input the residential address and tenancy start date.

odgement of Security B	ond Money			Online Submission	0
ond Details (Hide Tips)					
Rental Property Details Is this a residential park (long stay) bon Address Line 1 40 William Street Address Line 3 Postcode 6000	Address Line 2 Suburb per Tenancy Start Date 13/0	01/2016		Please provide the address property and confirm if the residential parks (long-stay agreement). The tenancy s be entered. Next Step:	bond relates to a () tenancy start date must also
	Ven	ify Address		Once completed continue t	to Step 2 below

Verify the address by clicking the 'Verify Address' button. In the pop-up window that appears, select the tenancy address by clicking the corresponding blue arrow. If the address does not appear but you are sure that the details are correct, click the 'Use Unverified Address' button.

Sond Details (Hide Tips)					
Rental Property Details		Search Addresses		6.0	Step 1:
Is this a residential park (long stay) bond?	🔿 Yes 🖲 Na	Line 1 40 WILLIAM STREET		1	Please provide the address of the residential property and continued the bond relates to a
Address Line 1 40 William Street	Address	Line 2			
Address Line 3		Line 3			agreements. The tenancy start date must also be entered
Postcode 6000	Tenancy Sta	Suburb PERTH			
		Postcode 6000			Once completed continue to \$50p 2 below.
		State WA			
enant(s)		Country Australia			
Tenant 1		Search Cance Use Unverified Address 2		-	Step 2:
Is the tenant an organisation? (2)		Search returned 2 results. (Displaying page 1 of 1)	1	2	Indicate whether the tenant is an organisation
Family Name	Given Na	Address Unit 40 537 William Street, MOUNT LAWLEY WA 6050	Score	-	
Other Names	Mobile Num	Unit 40 537 William Street, MOUNT DAWLET WA 6050	» 📥		tenant. Each person multiple entered separately using the Add Yaman botton) and
Email Address					must have different mobile numbers and email addresses for the emanagiest to be
Add Tenant	-	Raine Square, Shop 40b 137 William Street, PERTH WA 600	94		processed without manual intervention by Bands Administration. If the same details with
Postal Address (If different from Rental Propert	y Address)	-			entered for more than one party delays may accur in the processing of future transactions.
Address Line 1	Address Lin	ne 2			
Address Line 1		ilate Western Australia			end of the tenancy

Tenant(s):

Enter the tenant details in the fields provided. A mobile phone number and email address is required for each tenant as they are used in the online process to access and confirm the transaction details.

If there are multiple tenants, click the 'Add Tenant' button and repeat the above step for each tenant. Each tenant should have a different mobile number and email address. If the same mobile number and/or email address is entered for more than one tenant, it is likely there will delays in disbursing the bond at the end of the tenancy.

Tenant 1		Step 2:
Is the tenant an organisation? (Indicate whether the tenant is an organisation.
Family Name Black	Given Name Paul	Please provide the full legal name of each
Other Names	Mobile Number Australia (+61) V 433598861	tenant. Each person must be entered
Email Address PaulB@hotmail	com	separately (using the Add Tenant button) and must have different mobile numbers and email
Enter Hadrood Table Total		addresses for the eTransaction to be
Add Tenant		processed without manual intervention by Bonds Administration. If the same details are
Postal Address (If different from Re	ental Property Address)	entered for more than one party delays may
Address Line 1	Address Line 2	occur in the processing of future transactions, such as the time to release the bond at the
Suburb		end of the tenancy.
	State Western Australia	Should the tenants require correspondence to
Postcode		be sent to a different mailing address please
		specify. It should be noted that only one mailing address can be requested in relation
		to the bond being lodged.
		Next Step:

Lessor(s)/Park Operator:

If the property is managed by an agent, only the lessor's first name and surname are required. All other information for the lessor is optional. Please do not enter the contact information of the agency in these fields. More lessors can be added using the add lessor button.

Is the owner a park operator? Lessor 1 Is the lessor(s) / park operator a			3	tep 3: Idicate whether the lessor / park operator i n organisation and whether the owner is a ark operator.
Family Name	Given Name			lease provide each owners/lessors full leg
Other Names	Address Line 1		n	ame and specify their addresses and
Address Line 2	Address Line 3			elephone contact information. Bonds dministration will not contact owners direct
Suburb	State Western Austral	a •	~	here a property is managed by an agent.
Postcode	Mobile Number Australia (+61)	•		lext Step:
Fax Number	Email Address			once completed continue to Step 4 below

Agent:

The agency section will be pre-filled with the information provided on the User Agreement. As your system access is linked to your agency, these details will be prefilled and non-changeable. The email address is amendable, and will default to the user logged in. Any email notifications relating to this transaction will be sent to the email address in this field.

ent				_
s the property	managed by a licensed age	nt / private agent? • Yes No	Step 4: Indicate whether the property is mana	ged by a
Agency Name	THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	Licence Number (?) RA72694	licensed agent / private agent.	
Address	140 William ST PERTH WA 6000		Provide the email address and the na the authorised signatory.	me of
Telephone	64603454	Fax Number	These pre-populated fields are based	on the
mail Address			agencies login details, if any of the inf	ormation
and the second	terra di Lea Cartanana		is incorrect written advice must be pro	
			the Licensing Branch. Please enter th and email address of the authorised n	
			of staff lodging the bond.	
			Next Step:	
			Once completed continue to Step 5 be	alow

Bond Money:

Here you will enter the weekly amount and, if required, the pet bond. The normal restrictions on bond amounts apply and any inaccuracies will result in an error message. Enter the date the bond money was paid into the agency's trust account and click on the drop down menu to select your agency's trust account details. These are the details provided to the department when the user agreement is signed to access the system.

Lodging Full Bond

Below is an example of lodging a full bond with weekly rent as \$250 a week, full bond of \$1000 and a pet bond of \$260.

Veekly Rent Amount	\$250.00 X 4 Weeks =	\$1,000.00		
	Pet Bond (?)	\$260.00		
	Total Security Bond 🕐	\$1,260.00	Calculate	
Date paid to the les	sor / park operator / agent	21/10/2016		
Depart	tment of Housing Amount			
	Select Bank Account			•

Lodging a Partial Bond

If a circumstance occurs where only a portion of the full bond is being lodged (e.g. Tenant receiving loan from department of housing or paying off bond in instalments) the first payment received in the trust account will need to be lodged within 14 days of receiving. The remainder of bond, once received, will then be added as a Variation Bond Top-Up. See Bond Money Increase / Bond Top-Up on page. 39 for adding the remainder of the bond.

Below is an example of a partial lodgement with weekly rent as \$250 a week and bond amount of \$500.

Bond Money				will	s is the amount that be withdrawn from trust account
Weekly Rent Amount	\$250.00 X 4 Weeks =	\$500.00			
	Pet Bond (?)	\$0.00			
	Total Security Bond 🕐	\$500.00	Calculate		
	sor / park operator / agent ment of Housing Amount		2		
	Select Bank Account				

Please Note: If you are lodging a pet bond <u>only</u>, it will need to be completed on a manual application. BondsOnline will not allow a lodgement to be completed with only a payment of a pet bond.

To submit the form, click 'Submit' to start the online process.

Please Note: At this point, if the tenant has not yet paid the bond into your agency's trust account, do not proceed to submission. Instead, click 'Save Draft' allowing you to come back later to either make changes or complete the lodgement.

See Draft Applications on page 7 for further information.

Bond Money			
Weekly Rent Amount X 4 Weeks = Pet Bond (?) Total Security Bond (?) Date paid to the lessor / park operator / agent Department of Housing Amount Select Bank Account	Calculate	-	5 Step 5: Indicate the Weekly Rent Amount, number of weeks and amount. Indicate the Pet Bond Amount and Long stay Security Access Bond (in the case of the beng a nesidential park long stay bond). Use the button to calculate the total security bond. Also indicate the date the bond was paid to lease / park operator / agent, was it there was a Department of Housing amount. Piese exelect the agences bank account to be debied from the its registered for e Tramactions. Next Step: Crite completed continue to Step 8 below.
Form Validation			
Save Draft Submit Cancel ResetForm		A blank form can be downloaded here, if required.	6 Step 6: Click on the "Submit" button If any required information is missing, you will be provide it before continuing Once the form is submitted, you will receive an elimination devence mattee mixet which should be referred to in all correspondence with Bionds Administration.
f you experience any problem filling in the online form, de	wnload a blank form to complete		

If you receive an error message at this stage it may be one of the following issues:

- A mandatory field has been left blank.
- The amounts do not comply with the restrictions (e.g. the bond is more than four weeks rent).
- An item from a drop down menu has not been selected.
- A date has been inputted incorrectly.

After the lodgement form has been submitted, a Lodgement Summary will appear. Review the details to confirm they are correct, and if so, click the check box to confirm and then click 'Submit'. If you notice an error in the details, click 'Cancel' to go back to the online application.

Lougement of .	Security Bond Money	
Rental Propert	y Details	
Address	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH 6000	
Tenancy Start Date	13/10/2016	
Is this a residential park (long stay) bond?	No	
Tenants		
Tenants Postal Address		
June Jones	Email: jjones@hotmail.com Mobile: +61 412345784	
Lessors		
Sarah Crown	Email: Mobile:	
Agent		
Name	THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	
Telephone Number	64603454	
Email	bondsoverride@commerce.wa.gov.au	
Fav	above details are correct	

An e-Transaction number will then be issued. This number is used to track your application until it becomes a bond. Making a note of the eTransaction number at this point will make it easier to locate the transaction record later. Click on the OK button to continue.



In the case of a duplicate lodgement, the following notification will appear on the screen. Do not click yes unless you are certain that a lodgement has not already been submitted for this bond.

Is this a duplicate lodgement	?
This is a possible duplicate lo	dgement. Do you wish to proceed?
Yes	No

4.2.2 <u>Tenant Approval</u>

Once a lodgement eTransaction has been submitted, an email is immediately generated to the tenant/s requesting their approval of the lodgement.

Please Note: The tenants are given an initial 48 hours to approve the details of the bond. If they do not approve within this time, the application will progress and the agent will be notified to proceed with approving the payment. The tenant can (and is required to) still approve the lodgement after the 48 hour period has lapsed, but they will not have the ability to 'Request Change'. If the tenant does not, at any stage, approve the details of the Lodgement there will be significant delays in disposal payment as identity checks will need to be carried out.

Below is a copy of the email the tenant/s will receive:

TREVOR POTTER	
You are listed as a tenant for a Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number L241016) for a property situated at 5 HASTINGS CT SUCC	ESS WA 6164.
You should read the attached information before actioning this email.	
To finalise the bond lodgement, please clic <mark>k <u>here</u> to</mark> confirm that the details of the bond are correct.	
When you do so, you will be prompted to request a security code.	
The security code will be sent to the mobile number you provided when you entered into the Residential Tenancy Agreement.	The tenant is required to click
You will need the security code to confirm the bond details.	'here' to begin the approval process.
Please note	process.
If you do not confirm the details of the bond promptly, delays may occur in your future eTransactions. This could mean that it takes REMINDERS will be sent weekly by email and text until you have confirmed the details of the bond. If you require assistance of an interpret please contact the Translating and Interpreting Service on 131 450 or visit www.tisnational A <u>YouTube video</u> is available if you require a demonstration of the lodgement process. Kind Regards, THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD On behalf of Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CL0ISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 T: 1300 653 129 F (08) 6251 2813 W: www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bonds Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia YouTube, com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia YouTube, com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia	
If you are having difficulty accessing the here hyperlink copy and paste the following link into your browser.	
http://uias22.7019/bonds/pages/external/public/et/acceptLodgement?token=%7BZ%2FtQjSzs7DAHVhtnlvioGnQ0Ux3arv72BTmj0hybjxA%3	<u>U) %(</u>
How do I know that this email is real?	
Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last n information about scams go to <u>www.scamnet.wa.gov.au</u> and click on 'Types of Scams'.	ame or organisation name. If unsure, forward the suspiciou

Tenants will receive a weekly reminder, by email and text message, until the lodgement details have been approved. If the lodgement is not approved after 8 weeks, a letter is sent to the tenant's address advising them that delays may occur during disposal, and encouraging them to approve the lodgement details.

The below text message is sent to the tenant as a reminder to approve the Lodgement eTransaction:

An email relating to your tenancy bond has been sent to your inbox. Please action immediately. If not received, contact Department of Commerce on 1300 853 829.

2:32 PM

The below information is provided to the tenant as an attachment in the email sent:



Once the tenant has clicked on the 'here' link in their email, the below screen will open. The tenant will click on the 'Request code' button and a security code will be sent to the mobile telephone number the agency has provided on their behalf in the application.

OVERWHEAT OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA	nmerce
Residential Tenancy Bond - Approve Lodge Request a security code	ement (eTransaction Number L280116) Why do I need a security code?
Request code	To safeguard your information, you need to request a temporary security code which will be sent to you immediately upon request. It will be valid for 15 minutes o until the code is used. If a new code is requested, the original code will become invalid.
Your security code will be sent to XXXX XXX 861	The security code will be sent to the mobile phone number that you provided to the property manager or landlord when you entered into your Residential Tenancy Agreement.
	Part of the mobile phone number that the code will be sent to is shown. Please check that it is accurate. If the number is not correct, do not proceed and contact your property manager or landlord immediately.
	To proceed, click on Request Security Code button. If the part mobile phone number shown is correct, enter the security code and click on Next.
waldovau	nent of Western Australia. All rights reserved. / Disclaimer Copyright

The tenant will then enter the security code (a randomly generated six digit number) from their mobile, then click 'Submit code'. The code is valid for fifteen minutes; if the code expires a new code can be requested. If the code is incorrectly entered three times the tenant will need to request a new code.



WESTERN AUSTRALIA	
Residential Tenancy Bo	nd - Approve Lodgement (eTransaction Number L241016)
What do I do now?	
You have successfully entered lodgement.	d the security code and can now confirm the details of the Residential Tenancy Bond
bond. If any of the information	nation below carefully. If the details are correct, you can consent to the lodgement of the n is incorrect, you should request a change to the details (at which time a new issued) by contacting your landlord or property manager.
	rm the details lodgement of the bond will proceed. It is recommended that you respond ist you when the bond is to be released at the end of your tenancy.
Rental property details	
Address 5 HASTINGS CT, SUCCESS W/	A 6164
ls this a residential park (long-sta NO	v) bond® Tebancy start date 27/10/2016
Tenants	
TREVOR POTTER	
Lessor(s)/ Park operator	
SCOTT BETTINSON	
Agent details	
THE AGENCY CO PTY L	TD
	Telephone number a.gov.au 64603454
bondsoverride@commerce.w	
bondsoverride@commerce.w Bond money Weekly: rent	Bond amount Pet bond \$1,600.00 \$260.00
bondsoverride@commerce.w Bond money Weekly rent \$400.00 Total security bond	
bondsoverride@commerce.w Bond money Weekly rent \$400.00 Total security bond	\$1,600.00 \$260.00 Tenan((s) peid to Ownet/Agent 27/10/2016
	\$1,600.00 \$260.00 Tenan((s) peid to Ownet/Agent 27/10/2016
bondsoverride@commerce.w Bond money Weekly: rent \$400.00 Total security bond \$1,860.00 Are these details corr If the information above is If any of the information is below, enter the details of t	\$1,600.00 \$260.00 Tenant(s) peid to Owner/Agent 27/10/2016

The tenant has three options:

- 1) Approve details
- 2) Come back later
- 3) Request change

Approve details:

If the tenant agrees with the details shown, they will click on Approve details. The tenant will then be asked to provide the last four digits of their bank account details.

Approve details
As an extra security measure to guard against fraudulent attempts to obtain your bond, we suggest that you enter the last four digits of your bank account. These digits will be matched against the bank account details entered at the time the bond is being disposed.
If the last 4 digits do not match your bank account at the time of disposal, the transaction can still proceed but the transaction may be significantly delayed.
Approve details Go back

Please note: This step is not mandatory and is an added security measure. We recommend that the tenant completes this information as it offers additional protection against fraudulent activity at disposal stage. If the tenant chooses not to provide the details they can click 'Approve details' to proceed.

Do you want to approve the eTransaction details?	Confirm		
		he eTransactio	n details?

The tenant can click 'yes' to confirm and finalise the approval stage.

If the details are approved within 48 hours, an email will be sent to the agent to advise that the lodgement payment can now be approved.



Come Back Later:

If the tenant chooses to 'Come back Later' the session will end and they can return at any time to finish approving the details.

Request Change:

If the tenant notices an error, or disagrees with any of the lodgement details, they can click 'Request change'. A box will appear where they can outline the change then click 'Request change' again once completed.

	Request change Please describe the change of details required	
	My name is spelt incorrectly.	
^	Request change Go back	
	Request change Go back	

This request will be sent as an email back to the agency, outlining the request and the details of the tenant who submitted it.

Please note: If a tenant requests a change, this will stop the eTransaction process and action by the agency will be required to complete the lodgement.

If the t	enant requests a change, the below email will be sent to the relevant agen	t:
	THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	
	You have submitted an application to lodge a Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number L241016) for a property situated at 5 HASTINGS CT SUCCESS WA 6164.	
	One of the parties has made a request for a change to the details of the transaction.	
	The party that requested the change is: TREVOR POTTER	
	The requested change is: My name is spelt incorrectly.	
	As a result of the request for change, the original application to lodge the bond is pending. Bond lodgement cannot proceed unless you take action as noted below. Your options are to log into <u>BondsOnline</u> and:	
	 change the bond lodgement as requested and resubmit for approval at which time a new eTransaction number will be issued not make the changes as requested and resubmit for approval at which time a new eTransaction number will be issued cancel the eTransaction, in which case all parties to the tenancy agreement will be advised the lodgement application has been cancelled. It should be noted that failure to lodge the bond with the Bond Administrator is an offence under the Residential Tenancies Act 1987. 	
	If you have any issues with the requested change, please contact the parties directly.	
	Kind Regards, Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bondsonline</u> Twitter: @Consumer/WA Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia</u> YouTube: <u>www.youtube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA</u>	
	How do I know that this email is real?	
	Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last name or organisation name. If unsure, forward the suspicious email to <u>bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au</u> and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams go to <u>www.scamnet.wa.gov.au</u> and click on 'Types of Scams'.	
	Message would have been sent to: [bondsoverride@commerce.wa.gov.au]	

It will then be up to the agent to check the application and amend if necessary.

To make changes or cancel the transaction, search for the eTransaction and click into the eTransaction number to access the details screen. The reference number is quoted in the subject field of the email.

Home Lodge New Bond Paym	ent Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signa	tories Maintain eT	ransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Pa	issword Help
Managed Bonds									
Agency Details									
Agency: THE AGENCY	CO PTY LTD								
Address: 140 William S PERTH WA 6	T 000		(Charles)	and and a state of the state of					
Licence Number: 72694 Current Bonds: 331 Draft Applications: 4			and the second s						
Bonds Draft Applica	tions	eTransactions							
-									
······································	Search								
e Transaction	Search								
e Transaction	Search								
			Bond Referen	nce Number		Ø			
By Transaction				nce Number					
By Transaction eTransaction Reference	Number 124 Status	1016	 Trans 	action type					
By Transaction	Number 124 Status		 Trans 		-				
By Transaction eTransaction Reference	Number 124 Status	1016	 Trans 	action type					
By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Receiv	Number 124 Status	1016	 Trans 	action type					
 By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Receiv By Party 	Number 124 Status	1016	 Trans 	action type					
 By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Receive By Party By Address Search Reset 	Number 124 Status ved From	1016	 Trans 	action type					
By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Receiv By Party By Address Search Reset Search returned 1 results. (Disp	Number 124 Status ved From	1016	 Trans 	action type					
 By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Receive By Party By Address Search Reset 	Number 124 Status ved From	1016	 Trans 	action type			L.	essors	Date Submitted

On this details screen you will have two transaction tabs:

- 'Change and Resubmit Transaction'; and
- 'Cancel Transaction'.

me Loo	dge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting M	Aaintain Authoris	ed Signatories Maintain eTra	nsaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	Help
Transact	ion Ref: L241010	Detai	ls							
	and a second	Address	s							
S Irans	saction Details		INGS CT SS WA 6164							
		Relater	nsaction Referen d Bond Ref Numl ents: lation Comments	ber:	Status: Change Reques Bond Status:		tted on: 27/10/2016 12:43:01 n Type: Lodgement			
		Parties								
			Party	Role	Email	Mobile	Status	Last Remind	er Sent Date	
		TREVO	R POTTER	Tenant tpo	otter@test.com	+6145814255	2 Change Requested	27/10/2016		
		THE AG	ENCY CO PTY LT	D Agent bo	ndsoverride@commerce.wa.gov.	au 64603454	Accepted by party / System	27/10/2016		
		00077	BETTINSON	Lessor			Accepted by party / System			

Cancel Transaction Button: Click this button to cancel the eTransaction completely (e.g. If the tenant is no longer moving into the property).

Change & Resubmit Transaction Button: Click this button to change details of the bond (e.g. spelling of the tenant's name, bond amount) then resubmit the application and start the approval process again.

If no change is required: the 'Change and Resubmit' button will still need to be clicked, but the application submitted again without any details changed.

Emails will be re-sent to the tenants to request their approval of the amended lodgement transaction. If one of the tenants approved the original details, they will need to complete the approval process again as the details have changed.

Please see 'Editing eTransactions', for further information about editing an eTransaction, see pages 67 – 72

All parties will receive an email when the lodgement payment is ready for the agent to approve. This is either as soon as the tenant/s has approved the details or 48 hours after the lodgement was submitted, whichever comes first.

The email to the tenant advises that the bond money will be lodged with the Bonds Administrator. The email to the agent advises that the lodgement payment can now be approved. The email to the agent will also let the agent know whether or not the tenants have approved the lodgement details at this stage.

Email to tenant advising bond will now be lodged:

Email to agent advising tenant has approved their details and payment is now ready for approval:

THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD We would like to advise that lodgement of the Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number L71016) for a property situated at 6 HASTINGS CT SUCCESS WA 6164, has been approved by all parties The final payment approval can now be done by accessing BondsOnline and going to Payment Approvals (this can only be done by a User with Payment Approval access). The bond will then be lodged with the Bond Administrator which will include processing of the payment. You will receive a record of payment by email once the payment has been processed and the lodgement of the bond completed Kind Regards, Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bondsonline</u> Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook: www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia YouTube: www.youtube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA How do I know that this email is real?

Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last name or organisation name. If unsure, forward the suspicious email to bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams go to www.scamnet.wa.gov.au and click on 'Types of Scams'.

Email to agent advising tenant has not approved their details but the payment is now ready for approval:

THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD

We would like to advise that lodgement of the Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number L81016) for a property situated at 6 HASTINGS CT SUCCESS WA 6164, has not been approved by all parties however the tenant approval period of 48 hours has lapsed

The final payment approval can now be done by accessing BondsOnline and going to Payment Approvals (this can only be done by a User with Payment Approval access). The bond will then be lodged with the Bond Administrator which will include processing of the payment

You will receive a record of payment by email once the payment has been processed and the lodgement of the bond completed

Kind Regards

Ponds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850

T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bondsonline Twitter: @ConsumerWA

- Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia</u> YouTube: <u>www.youtube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA</u>

How do I know that this email is real?

Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last name or organisation name. If unsure, forward the suspicious email to bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams go to www.scamnet.wa.gov.au and click on 'Types of Scams'

4.2.3 Agent Approval (Payment Approvals)

When a payment is ready for agent approval, the status of the eTransaction will change to 'Waiting Payment Approval' and the agent will receive an email alert. At this stage, a bond reference number is allocated to the lodgement.

Search returned 1 results. (Displa	ying page 1	of 1)					
eTransaction Ref Number *	Туре	Status	Address	Bond Ref Number	Tenants	Lessors	Date S
L251016	Lodgement	Waiting Agent Approval	5 HASTINGS CT SUCCESS WA 6164	971/16	TREVOR POTTER (tpotter@test.com, +61458142552)	SCOTT BETTINSON	27/10/20

Payments that are awaiting approval by the agency will be displayed under the 'Payment Approvals' tab. Lodgement payments will be available for approval as soon as the tenant/s have approved the details or 48 hours after the lodgement was submitted, whichever comes first. To view the payments ready for approval, mouse over the 'Payment Approvals' tab and select 'Lodgement and Variation' from the drop down menu.

The payment can only be approved by those within the agency that have the appropriate approval authority.

Home	Lodge New B	ond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransact
Man	naged Bo	nde	Lodgement and Var	iation	\langle	
Mai	laged Do	iius	Disposal			
Agen	cy Details					
	Agency:	THE AC	GENCY CO PTY LTD			
	Address:		illiam ST H WA 6000			e)
Lic	ence Number:	72694				5/
C	urrent Bonds:	329			AUST.	
Draft	t Applications:	6				

Multiple payments can be approved in one session, however each payment will appear individually on any statements and invoices. The total value of the payments selected is displayed at the bottom of the list of payments.

To approve the	payment/s tick the	'Approve' b	box and clic	k on 'Confirm'.
----------------	--------------------	-------------	--------------	-----------------

eTransaction Number	Bond Number	Bond Address	Due Date	Amount	Date paid by Tenant	Bank Account	Approve	Cance
L221016	<u>969/16</u>	8 GILLESPIE PWY BALDIVIS WA 6171	03/11/2016	\$1,860.00	20/10/2016	066000 2345678	8	
		Verify Address						
L231016	970/16	14 Teague ST BURSWOOD WA 6100	SWOOD WA 6100 erified nge Address	\$1,600.00	0.00 25/10/2016	066000 2345678		
		Verified Change Address						
L251016	<u>971/16</u>	5 HASTINGS CT SUCCESS WA 6164	10/11/2016	\$1,860.00	27/10/2016	066000 2345678	2	10
		Verified Change Address						
Fotal amount for Direct De	ebit set to be appro	oved: \$1,860.00						
		Account Number	Amount					
		066000 2345678	\$1,860.00	\sim				

eTransaction Number	Bond Number	Bond Address	Due Date	Amount	Date paid by Tenant	Bank Account	Approve	Cance
.221016	<u>969/16</u>	8 GILLESPIE PWY BALDIVIS WA 6171	03/11/2016	\$1,860.00	20/10/2016	066000 2345678	0	
	1	Verify Address						
L231016	<u>970/16</u>	14 Teague ST BURSWOOD WA 6100		/11/2016 \$1,6 <mark>0</mark> 0.00	00.00 25/10/2016	066000 2345678		0
		Verified Change Address						
251016	<u>971/16</u>	5 HASTINGS CT SUCCESS WA 6164	10/11/2016	\$1,860.00	27/10/2016	066000 2345678	۲	0
		Verified Change Address						
otal amount for Direct De	ebit set to be appro	oved: \$1,860.00						
		Account Number	Amount					
		066000 2345678	\$1,860.00 <					
otal amount for Direct De	ehit set to be cano	alled: SD DD						

Please note: Only cancel a payment from this screen if you have made arrangements with the Bonds Administrator for an alternate payment method. The 'Cancel' option shown here will cancel the payment only. You will then be unable to make changes to the transaction details and approval reminders will continue to be sent to tenants. Please see 'Cancelling eTransactions' for further information on page. 67 If the 'Verify Address' button appears below an address in the payment approval screen, this denotes that the bond address will need to be verified before the payment can be approved (this will be because the address entered is not recognised by QAS, the Department's internal address verification system, or the submission was made via REIforms).

Attempting to approve a payment for a bond with an unverified address will cause the below error message to appear at the top of the screen. To verify the address, click on the 'Verify Address' button.

epartment	of Comr	nerce							
ommerce BMS			-		-				
ome Lodge New Bor	d Payment Ap	provals Reporting	Maintain Auth	orised Signa	tories Maintain eTra	insaction Users	Maintain E	mail Addresses	Upload Logo
The following Direct D		Bond Address	Due Date	Amount	Date paid by Tenant	Bank Account	Approve	Cancel	
			Due Date 24/10/2016		Date paid by Tenant 10/10/2016	Bank Account 066000 2345678	Approve	Cancel	
		140 WILLIAM ST							
		PERTH WA 6000							
<u>LV41016</u>	839/16	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000	24/10/2016	\$40.00	10/10/2016	066000 2345678	0	û.	

You will then be presented with a list of search results for the relevant address. Select the tenancy address by clicking the corresponding blue arrow. If the address does not appear but you are sure the details are correct, click the 'Use Unverified Address' button.

You may proceed to approve the payment.

You are given the option to download a Lodgement Payment Approval Report after approving payments, which lists all the approved lodgement and variation payments in that session. These reports can be useful for audit purposes. If you do not want to download the report, click 'Cancel'.

To download the report, click 'Download'

Subman		Lodgement Paym	nent Approval Repo	rt	
	: 066000 2345678				
eTransaction Number	Bond Number	Bond Address	Due Date	Date paid by Tenant	Amount
LV41016 L141016	839/16 961/16	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000 85 HASTINGS COURT SUCCESS WA 6164	24/10/2016 26/10/2016	10/10/2016 12/10/2016 Sub Total	\$40.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,900.00
				Total Amount	\$1,900.00
his report was	generated on 1	L2/10/2016 at 09:51 AM by eTfull			

<u>The bond will now be lodged with Bonds Administration.</u> The payment will be withdrawn from the nominated account the same day, if approved before 2pm, or the following day if approved after 2pm. A record of payment will be emailed to the agency and tenant/s once the payment has been receipted and the bond becomes active.
4.3 eTransaction Variation Process

4.3.1 Request Variation

In order to request a variation on a bond, you will need to first locate the bond under the 'Bonds' Tab. You can locate the bond with the bond reference number or other details by using the available fields.

Commer		D	Desertion	11-11-1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1 - 1				Concerno 1	11-1
lome	Lodge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signato	ries Maintain	eTransaction Use	ers Maintain Email A	Addresses	Upload Logo
Mana	aged Bonds								
Agency	/ Details								
		GENCY CO PTY LTD							
		/illiam ST H WA 6000		a lite	1 al				
Lice	nce Number: 72694			181-	23				
Cu	rrent Bonds: 323			and the second s					
Cu Draft A	rrent Bonds: 323 Applications: 5			and the second s					
Cu Draft A	rrent Bonds: 323 Applications: 5		eTransactions	Bond Status	Current	* 8	Sond Amount		
Cu Draft A	Applications: 5	mber	eTransactions		Current		Sond Amount Other Names		
Cu Draft A	Applications: 5	mber	eTransactions	Bond Status	Current				
Cu Draft A	Applications: 5 Conds Draft Bond Details Bond Reference Nu Family	mber Name Name	e Transactions	Bond Status					

Once you have located the bond, click on the bond reference number to access the 'Details' screen for that bond. This screen will provide all the information and paperwork in relation to that bond.

Scroll down to the bottom of the screen and click 'Request Variation'

ommerce BMS							Welcome eTful	from THE AGENCY CO	PTY LTD Logaut
ome Lodge New Bond Payment Approvals Repor	ing Maintain Authorised	Signatories	Maintain e	Transaction Users	faintain Email Address	ses Upload Logo	Change Password	Help	
ond Reference: 949/16 Astley ST SOSNELLS WA 6110	Details (Electronic Transaction) Reference :949/16 Weekly Rent Amount : 5400.00 Status : Active Bond Amount : 51,600.00								
Lodgement (29/09/16) LodgementCertificate(Owner/for94916 08 10 2016.pdf LodgementCertificate(Tenant/for94916 08 10 2016.pdf	Tenancy Start Date : 2019/9/2016 Bond Balance : \$1,660.00 Tenancy Fand Date : Long-stay Security Access : Date Bond Paid to O(A/PC) : 2019/9/2016 Pet Amount : \$2500.00 Premises was Residence of Owner :No Department of Housing Amount : Longstay Residential Park Bond :No Perperty Address								
	3 Astley ST GOSNELLS WA 6110 Parties								
		Party			Role		From Date	End	Date
	JODIE BACK			Owner		29/09/2016			
	KATIE FRONT			Tenan	1	29/09/2016			
	Payments Search returned 0 results	. (Displaying p	age 1 of 1)						
	Receipt No Domain	Category	Date	Amount Status	Paid To/Fro	om Bond Portion	i.		
	2134549 Lodgemen	nt EFT	29/09/2016	\$1,860.00 Receipted	THE AGENCY CO	PTY LTD \$1,860.00			
	eTransaction	5							
	eTransaction Ref Number	Туре	Status	Date Submitted	Associated eTransaction	User Submitted	User Approve	d Approved On	Source
	L560916	Lodgement	Completed	29/09/2016 09:05:00		Bonds eT Full access (eTfull)	Bonds eT F <mark>ull</mark> acce (eTfull)	ss 29/09/2016 09:19:22	BONDSONLIN
	Payment : Asso Domain: Cate Date: Am Status: Paid To/	egory: iount:	onds						
	Bond Ref Bond Amo	unt Addres	s Status F	Payment Amount					
				\$0.00					
	Home								

4.3.2 Bond Money Increase / Bond Top-Up

To submit an increase to bond or bond top up payment, ensure the 'Online Submission' and 'Bond Money Increase' boxes are both ticked.

The cream fields shown are mandatory and you will be unable to submit the form if any mandatory fields are left blank.

nmerce BMS					Welcome eTfull from THE AGENC
ne Lodge New Bond Payment Approvals Re	eporting Maintain Authorised	d Signatories Maintain eTransaction User	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo C	hange Password Help
Variation of Security Bond				Online S	ubmission
Bond Details (Hide Tips)					
Rental Property Details					Step 1:
Bond Reference No. 949 / 16	Date of Change				Provide the Date of Ch
Address Line 1 3 Astley ST	Address Line 2				calendar icon).
Address Line 3	Suburb GOSNE	LLS			Next Step:
Postcode 6110					Complete this section t to next step
Apply					
available for eTransaction submissions. Bond Increase	es and Agent changes are not				
	X 4 Weeks =	7			Step 2:
Bond Increase					
Bond Increase Increase to Weekly Rent Amount D	X 4 Weeks =	Calculate			2 Indicate the increase to pet bond amount, long
Bond Increase Increase to Weekly Rent Amount Increase Increase to Su	X 4 Weeks = to Pet Bond ⑦ ecurity Bond ⑦	Calculate			2 Indicate the increase to pet bond amount, long bond (in the case of th long stay bond) and us
Bond Increase Increase to Weekly Rent Amount Increase Increase to Se Date paid to Lessor / Park O	X 4 Weeks = to Pet Bond ⑦ ecurity Bond ⑦ Dperator / Agent	Calculate			2 Indicate the increase to pet bond amount, long bond (in the case of the long stay bond) and us the change to the security.
Bond Increase Increase to Weekly Rent Amount Increase Increase to Su	X 4 Weeks = to Pet Bond ⑦ ecurity Bond ⑦ Dperator / Agent	Calculate			2 Indicate the increase t pet bond amount, long bond (in the case of th long stay bond) and us the change to the secu- indicate the date the to
Bond Increase Increase to Weekly Rent Amount Increase Increase to So Date paid to Lessor / Park Department of H	X 4 Weeks = to Pet Bond ⑦ ecurity Bond ⑦ Dperator / Agent	Calculate			2 Indicate the increase to pet bond amount, long bond (in the case of the long stay bond) and us
Bond Increase Increase to Weekly Rent Amount Increase Increase to So Date paid to Lessor / Park C Department of H	X 4 Weeks = to Pet Bond ⑦ ecurity Bond ⑦ Operator / Agent lousing Amount	Calculate			2 Indicate the increase U pet bond amount, long bond (in the case of the long stay bond) and us the change to the sec. Indicate the date the bipark operator / agent /
Bond Increase Increase to Weekly Rent Amount Increase Increase to So Date paid to Lessor / Park Department of H	X 4 Weeks = to Pet Bond ⑦ ecurity Bond ⑦ Operator / Agent lousing Amount	Calculate			2 Indicate the increase I pet bond amount, long bond (in the case of the long stay bond) and up the change to the secu- Indicate the date the in park operator / agent Department of Housin

Increasing Weekly Rent & Bond Amount:

If the variation increase relates to an <u>increase in rent</u>, ensure that weekly rent increase amount, the number of weeks and the total are completed.

(Please see example below - \$25 increase to weekly rent amount, \$100 increase to bond)

				ond Increase
	\$100.00	4 Weeks =	\$25.00 X	Increase to Weekly Rent Amount 🕐
		et Bond (?)	Increase to P	
Calculate	\$100.00	ity Bond ⑦	ease to Securi	Incr

Increasing (or adding) Pet Bond:

If the variation increase relates to an <u>increase with pet bond only</u>, ensure that weekly rent increase amount and the 4 week total are left blank and enter the \$260 in the 'Increase to Pet Bond' field.

(Please see example below - \$260 increase with pet bond)

ncrease to Weekly Rent Amount	х	4	Weeks =		
In	crease to I	Pet	Bond (?)	\$260.00	
Increas	e to Secu	ity	Bond (2)	\$260.00	Calculate

Increase to Bond Amount Only:

If the variation increase relates to a <u>bond top-up</u> (i.e. the tenant is paying off the bond in instalments) ensure that the weekly rent increase amount is \$0 x 4 weeks and that the total is completed.

(Please see example below - \$1000 bond top-up)

(R)	TRUCK IN IN	100000	
tent Amount 🕐 🛛 🖇 \$0.00 X	4 Weeks =	\$1,000.00	
Increase to Pe	et Bond ⑦	-	
Increase to Securit	y Bond (?)	\$1,000.00	Calculate

Adding Department of Housing Component:

If the variation increase relates to adding a Department of Housing component to a previously lodged bond (i.e. the tenant has paid a portion that has already been lodged and the department of housing component is received later) ensure that the weekly rent increase amount is \$0 x 4 weeks and that the total is completed as well as the Department of housing component.

(Please see example below - \$1000 bond top-up from Department of Housing)

ncrease to Weekly Rent Amount 🕐	\$0.00 X 4 Weeks =	\$1,000.00		
	Increase to Pet Bond 🕡			
Inc	crease to Security Bond ⑦	\$1,000.00	Calculate	
Date paid to Less	sor / Park Operator / Agent	19/10/2016		
Depar	tment of Housing Amount	\$1,000.00	\langle	
	Select Bank Account	Select		

Once all relevant fields have been completed, click 'Submit' to submit the variation application.

Please Note: At this point, you have the option to click 'Save Draft' allowing you to come back later to either make changes or submit the Variation. See Draft Applications on page 7 for further information. A Variation Summary will appear. Review the details and if they are accurate, tick the confirmation box and click 'Submit'. If you notice an error in the details, click 'Cancel' to go back to the online application.

S 949/16 12/10/2016 \$25.00 \$100.00
12/10/2016
\$25.00
\$100.00
\$100.00
12/10/2016
Account Name: THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD BSB Number: 066000 Account number: 2345678

Once submitted, an eTransaction number will be issued. This eTransaction number will enable you to track your Variation Application until it has been completed. Click on the 'OK' button.

eTransaction I	Number
eTransaction (L	V250116) submitted successfully
	OK

Tenant approval is <u>not</u> required for a bond increase or bond top-up. The agency will receive an email advising that the eTransaction has been submitted and the payment approval can immediately be completed.

Email to Agent advising payment approval can now be completed:

THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD
We would like to advise that the variation of the Residential Tenancy Bond (Bond Reference Number 949/16) that has been submitted, for a property situated at 3 Astley ST GOSNELLS WA 6110, can now proceed with the approval of the payment.
The final payment approval can now be done by accessing BondsOnline and going to Payment Approvals (this can only be done by a User with Payment Approval access). The bond increase will then be lodged with the Bond Administrator which will include processing of the payment.
You will receive a record of payment by email once the payment has been processed and the variation of the bond completed.
Kind Regards, Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bondslogin</u> Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia</u> YouTube: <u>www.youtube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA</u>
How do I know that this email is real?
Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last name or organisation name. If unsure, forward the suspicious email to bondsonline@commerce wa gov au and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams go to www.scamnet.wa.gov.au and click on 'Types of Scams'.

To view the payments available for approval, hover your mouse over the 'Payment Approvals' tab and select 'Lodgement and Variation' from the drop down menu.

The payment can only be approved by those within the agency that have the appropriate approval authority.

Home	Lodge New Bo	nd	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransact
Man	aged Bor	de	Lodgement and Var	iation		
man	Managed Bonds		Disposal		N	
Agenc	y Details					
	Agency: T	HE AG	ENCY CO PTY LTD			
	Address:		liam ST WA 6000		(Contraction of the second	
	ence Number: 72 urrent Bonds: 33				ALL	J.
Draft	Applications: 6					

Multiple payments can be approved in one session, however each payment will appear individually on any statements and invoices. The total value of the payments selected is displayed at the bottom of the list of payments. To approve the payment/s tick the 'Approve' box and click on 'Confirm'.

eTransaction Number	Bond Number	Bond Address	Due Date	Amount	Date paid by Tenant	Bank Account	Approve	Cance
L221016	969/16	8 GILLESPIE PWY BALDIVIS WA 6171	03/11/2016	\$1,860.00	20/10/2016	066000 2345678	(B)	0
		Verify Address ?						
L231016	<u>970/16</u>	14 Teague ST BURSWOOD WA 6100	08/11/2016	\$1,600.00	25/10/2016	066000 2345678	2	
		Verified Change Address						
L251016	<u>971/16</u>	5 HASTINGS CT SUCCESS WA 6164	10/11/2016	\$1,860.00	27/10/2016	066000 2345678		0
		Verified Change Address						
<u>LV101016</u>	<u>834/16</u>	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000	10/11/2016	\$40.00	27/10/2016	066000 2345678		0
Total amount for Direct De	ebit set to be appro	oved: \$40.00						
		Account Number	Amount					
		066000 2345678	\$40.00					

Please note: Only cancel a payment from this screen if you have made arrangements with the Bonds Administration for an alternate payment method. The cancel option available, however selecting cancel at this stage will only void the payment, not the whole eTransaction. Please see 'Cancelling eTransactions' for further information on page. 67 You are given the option to download a Lodgement Payment Approval Report after approving payments, which lists all the approved lodgement and variation payments in that session. These reports can be useful for audit purposes. If you do not want to download the report, click 'Cancel'.

		Lodgement Paym	nent Approval Repo	rt	
Payments				-	
BANK ACCOUNT	- 066000 22466	79			
eTransaction	Bond	Bond Address	Due Date	Date paid by Tenant	Amount
LV41016 L141016	839/16 961/16	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000 85 HASTINGS COURT SUCCESS WA 6164	24/10/2016 26/10/2016	10/10/2016 12/10/2016 Sub Total	\$40.00 \$1,860.00 \$1,900.00
				Total Amount	\$1,900.00

<u>The variation will now be lodged with Bonds Administration.</u> The payment will then be withdrawn from the nominated account the same day, if approved before 2pm, or the following day if approved after 2pm. A record of payment will be emailed to the agency and tenant/s once the payment has been receipted.

4.3.3 Tenant Changes

Tenant changes can only be submitted electronically if the bond was lodged electronically or if the mobile number and email address of each tenant was provided on the original lodgement form.

If those details were not provided:

You have two ways to complete your Variation:

1. You can complete a manual form. The Bond Administrator has granted a blanket exemption which allows bonds that were lodged on a paper form may be varied on a paper form. The manual application is still completed using the BondsOnline eTransactions system.

Click 'Request Variation', then un-tick the 'Online Submission' button and complete the fields accordingly. Once completed click 'Validate' to generate a printable form to be signed by the agent and tenant/s.

2. You can provide BondsOnline with a completed eVariation – Paper to eT Conversion Form which allows us to update the tenant's contact details on our system. With those contact details on the system, you can complete the variation electronically. This form can be located via the 'Help' tab under 'Useful Information'.

N	complete, return this form to your property Bond details	y manager who will process the	variation through eT	ransactions.
	Property address			199
/	Bond reference number	/ Date of	change /	/ 20
	Tenant details	Lastance		
	First name	Last name		
	Email address			
/	Mobile number			
	Signature		Sele	ect
	Tenant details			
	First name	Last name		
	Email address			
	Mobile number			
	Signature		Sele	ct
	Tenant details		-	
	First name	Last name		
	Email address			
	Mobile number			
	Signature		2.11	-
	Contract of the second		Sele	GL
	Tenant details			
	First name	Last name		
	Email address			
	Mobile number			
	Signature		Sele	act
	Agent details (agent to complete)		Gen	
N	Name of property manager or authori	vootennie hee		
	Telephone			
/	Agent signature			

Send the completed and signed form to <u>bondsadmin@commerce.wa.gov.au</u> to be actioned. The team will inform you when you can proceed with the electronic application.

Tenant Changes:

To add or remove tenants, first un-tick 'Bond Money Increase' and then tick 'Tenant Changes'. The form will then update automatically with the appropriate fields.

Lessor Changes:

Lessor Changes is intended for use in situations where the owner of a property has changed, however the agency has retained management authority. This function can not be used if the management of the property has changed. *Please see '4.3.4 Agent Changes' on page 47 for further information on this process.*

To add or remove lessors, first un-tick 'Bond Money Increase' and then tick 'Lessor Changes'. The form will then update automatically with the appropriate fields

Bond Details (Hide Top) Rental Property Details Bond Reference No. 966 / 16 Date of Change 2 Address Line 1 7 Hastings CT Address Line 2 Address Line 3 Suburb SUCCESS Postcode 6164 Apply The Tenant changes 2 Lessor changes 3 Dond Money Increase Bond Money Increase		
Bond Reference No. 966 / 16 Date of Change 2 1 Address Line 1 7 Hastings CT Address Line 2 Address Line 3 Suburb SUCCESS Postcode 6164 Apply Tenant changes 2 Lessor changes 4 Composition of the second of the		
Address Line 1 7 Hastings CT Address Line 2 Address Line 3 Suburb SUCCESS Postcode 6164 Apply Tenant changes Lessor changes C Change C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	Rental Property Details	07
Address Line 3 Suburb SUCCESS Postcode 6164 Apply Tenant changes Lessor changes C Bond Money Increase Bond Mo	Bond Reference No. 966 / 16 Date of Change	1
Postcode 6164 Apply Tenant changes Tenant changes Lessor changes Bond Money Increase B	Address Line 1 7 Hastings CT Address Line 2	
Apply Tenant changes Lessor changes Bond Money Increase Bond Mon	Address Line 3 Suburb SUCCESS	
Tenant changes Bond Money Increase Bond Money Increase Bond Money Increase Bond Money Increase Change of Tenant(s) Vacating Tenant(s) Family Name FOSTER Mobile Number Australia (+61) Famil Address Is tenant vacating ? Is tenant vacating ? <td>Postcode 6164</td> <td></td>	Postcode 6164	
Bond Money Increase Bond Money Increase Bond	Apply	
Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	Tenant changes 🕢 Lessor changes 📄	
Available for eTransaction submissions.		
Change of Tenant(s) Vacating Tenant(s) Tenant 1 Is the tenant an organisation? ? Family Name FOSTER Given Name GREGORY Mobile Number, Australia (+61) Email Address Is tenant vacating ?		
Vacating Tenant(s) Tenant 1 Is the tenant an organisation? ⑦ Family Name FOSTER Family Name FOSTER Mobile Number Australia (+61) Email Address Is tenant vacating ?	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not	
Vacating Tenant(s) Tenant 1 Is the tenant an organisation? ⑦ Family Name FOSTER Family Name FOSTER Mobile Number Australia (+61) Email Address Is tenant vacating ?	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not	
Tenant 1 Is the tenant an organisation? ?? Is the tenant an organisation? ?? Is the tenant an organisation? ?? Is tenant vacating ?	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not	
Family Name FOSTER Given Name GREGORY Mobile Number Australia (+61) Email Address Is tenant vacating ? <	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	
Mobile Number Australia (+61) Email Address Is tenant vacating ?	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions. Change of Tenant(s) Vacating Tenant(s)	2
Is tenant vacating ?	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions. Change of Tenant(s) Vacating Tenant(s) Tenant 1	2
	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
Tennet1	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
renail 2	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
Is the tenant an organisation? 🛞 📃	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
Family Name FOSTER Given Name HANNAH	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
Family Name FOSTER Given Name HANNAH Mobile Number Australia (+61) • 475221136 Email Address hfoster@test.com	Bend increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
Toppat 2	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions. Change of Tenant(s) /acating Tenant(s) Tenant 1	2
	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
Is the tenant an organisation? ⑦	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
Earniky Nama FORTER	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
Family Name FOSTER Given Name HANNAH	Bond increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2
	Bend increase cannot be combined with party changes and Agent changes are not available for eTransaction submissions.	2

The cream fields on this page are mandatory, you will be unable to submit the form if any mandatory fields are left blank.

Once all relevant fields are completed, click 'Submit' to submit the variation application.

A Variation Summary will appear. Review the details and if they are accurate, tick the confirmation box and click submit. If you notice an error in the details, click 'Cancel' to go back to the online application.

Rental Property	Details
Bond Reference Number	er 966/16
Date of Change	14/10/2016
Vacating Tenant	(s)
HANNAH FOSTER	Email: hfoster@test.com Mobile: +61 475221136

An eTransaction number will be issued. This eTransaction number will enable you to track your Variation Application until it has been completed. Click on the OK button.



An email will then be sent to the tenant, requesting approval of the variation:

HANNAH FOSTER	
You have been listed as a vacating tenant on a Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number V91016) for a property situated at 7 H	lastings CT SUCCESS WA 6164 with Reference Number 966/16.
You should read the attached information before actioning this email.	
To finalise the variation to the bond, please click here or anfirm that the details of the bond are correct.	The tenant is required to click
When you do so, you will be prompted to request a security code.	
The security code will be sent to the mobile number you provided when you entered into the Residential Tenancy Agreement.	'here' to begin the approval process.
You will need the security code to confirm the bond details.	process:
Please note	
 Your email address and mobile phone number are used as part of the identification process You must action this email promptly to finalise the variation to the bond details. 	
Kind Regards, THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD On <i>behalf</i> of Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6650 T : 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bonds</u> Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia</u> YouTube: <u>www.youtube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA</u>	
If you are having difficulty accessing the <u>here</u> hyperlink copy and paste the following link into your browser: http://uias22.7019/bonds/pages/external/public/el/acceptVariation?token=%7BOBPcmmm6atoHQIMqbHvO7q6IOIrcjzIawV7HSShZkto%	6 <u>3D%7D</u>
How do I know that this email is real?	
Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and to <u>bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au</u> and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams g	

After clicking the 'here' link in the email, the tenant will click on the 'Request code' button and a security code will be sent to the mobile telephone number the agency has provided on their behalf.

The tenant will then enter the security code (a randomly generated six digit number) from their mobile, then click submit. The code is valid for fifteen minutes; if the code expires another code can be requested. If the code is incorrectly entered three times the tenant will need to request a new code and try again.

Department of Cor	nmerce
	CAR CAR
WESTERN AUSTRALIA	
Residential Tenancy Bond - Approve Varia	tion (eTransaction Number V91016) Why do I need a security code?
Enter security code	
575378 Submit code Cancel	To safeguard your information, you need to request a temporary security code which will be sent to you immediately upon request. It will be valid for 15 minutes o until the code is used. If a new code is requested, the original code will become invalid.
Your security code has been sent to XXXX XXX 136 (Reference Number : 43244)	The security code will be sent to the mobile phone number that you provided to the property manager or landlord when you entered into your Residential Tenancy Agreement.
	Dart of the exclusion purples that the and will be set

GOVERNMENT OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA	
Residential Ten	ancy Bond - Approve Variation (eTransaction Number V91016)
What do I do now	17
You have successf variation.	ully entered the security code and can now confirm the details of the Residential Tenancy Bond
bond. If any of the	the information below carefully. If the details are correct, you can consent to the variation of the information is incorrect, you should request a change to the details (at which time a new ber will be issued) by contacting your landlord or property manager.
Rental property d	letails
Address 7 Hastings CT, SUC	CESS WA 6164
Bond Reference Numi 966/16	ber Date of Charge 14/10/2016
Tenants	
HANNAH FOSTER Vacating tenant	
Agent details	
THE AGENCY C	O PTY LTD
Email address bondsoverride@co	mmerce.wa.gov.au
Are these de	tails correct?
If the informatio	n above is correct and you would like to proceed, please click on "Approve details" below.
below, enter the	rmation is incorrect, you can request a change. To do so, you must click on "Request change" details of the change into the text box and click on "Submit". The request for change will be erty manager or landlord who provided the information
	t ready to approve the eTransaction click on "Come back later" to exit. You will be able to return at a later time.

The tenant can then view the details of the variation and is asked to select one of the following options:

- 1) Approve details
- 2) Come back later
- 3) Request change

Approve details:

If the tenant agrees with the details shown, they will click on 'Approve details' to continue.



The tenant can click 'yes' to confirm and finalise the approval stage.

Request Change:

If the tenant has noticed an error in the information, and wishes to request a change, they can do so by clicking 'Request change'. This generates a box, where the tenant can write the change of details required. Click 'Request change' again to send that information in an email to the agent to review. *Please see 'Request Change' on page 31 for further information on this process.*

Come Back Later:

If the tenant decides they want to verify the details at a later stage, they can click 'Come back later'. This closes the screen, and allows them to revisit at a later time.

4.3.4 Agent Changes

To change the managing agent a signed paper form is required.

Un-tick the 'Online Submission' button to create a manual application on screen and complete the fields accordingly. Once completed click 'Validate' to print and sign the forms.

Commerce	BMS					-		Wek
Home L	odge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Pass
Varia	ation of Se	curity Bond					🗐 Onli	ne Submission
Bond	Details (Hide	Tips)						
Renta	al Property Det	tails						6
Bon	d Reference No.	840 / 16	Date	of Change				
	Address Line 1	L4	Ado	Iress Line 2 140 WILLIAM ST				
	Address Line 3			Suburb PERTH				
	Postcode	6000						
Apply								
	Tenant cha	anges 🔲	Less	or changes 📃				
	Agent ch	anges 🔲	Bond Mone	ey Increase 🔲				
Appro	val of Variation C	Changes by Lessor(s) /	Park Operato	r / Agent				
1) F	amily Name		Given Na	me				
Form	Validation							
Save I	Draft Validate	Cancel Reset Form						
lf vou e	experience pro	blem filling in the online fo	m download	a blank form to complete				
1				and an entry of printing.				

4.4 eTransaction Disposal Process

4.4.1 Request Disposal

In order to request a disposal on a bond, you will need to first locate the bond under the Bonds tab. You can locate the bond with the bond reference number or other details by using the available search fields.

Harry Linder March Barry	Description of the	Description		Maintain eTrans	100 M	Maintain Email Addresses	1 Martine and 1
	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain e Irans	action Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload L
Managed Bonds							
Agency Details							
Agency: THE AGE	ENCY CO PTY LTD	1	ALLEN A				
	WA 6000						
Licence Number: 72694		-	1.1.2.1				
0 1 0 1 000			Contraction of the second	·			
Current Bonds: 323 Draft Applications: 5			Can an a				
			Contraction of the second				
Draft Applications: 5	pplications	eTransactions	and the second				
Draft Applications: 5	pplications	eTransactions					
Draft Applications: 5	pplications	eTransactions					
Draft Applications: 5		eTransactions					
Draft Applications:5 Bonds Draft Applications Bond Details Bond Reference Num	nber	eTransactions	Bond Status Cu	rrent		Amount	
Draft Applications: 5 Bonds Draft Ap Bond Details Bond Reference Num Family Na	nber	eTransactions		rrent		Amount r Names	
Bonds Draft Applications: 5 Bonds Draft Ap Bond Details Bond Reference Num Family Na Organisation Na	nber ame ame		Bond Status Cu Given Name				
Draft Applications: 5 Bonds Draft Ap Bond Details Bond Reference Num Family Na	nber ame ame	eTransactions	Bond Status Cu	rrent 2			

Once the bond has been located, click on the bond reference number to access the 'Details' screen. This screen provides all the information and paperwork in relation to that bond.

Commerce BMS								Welcome e7	full from THE AGENG	COPTYLTD LLOUD
Home Lodge New Bond Payment Approvals Report	ing Maintain Authorised	Signatories	Maintain e	Transaction Users	Maintain Email Addre	sses Up	load Logo	Change Password	Help	
Bond Reference: 840/16 L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000 Lodgement (11/08/16) LodgementCertificate(Owner)for84016 20 08 2016.pdf LodgementCertificate(Tenant)for84016 20 08 2016.pdf	Details (Elect Tenan Tat Bond P. Premises was Reside Longstay Residenti Property Address L4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000 Parties	Reference Status cy Start Date ncy End Date id to O/A/PC nce of Owne	2:840/16 3:Active 2:11/08/2016 2: 0:11/08/2016 1:No	j Long-	Neekly Rent Amount : S Bond Amount : S Bond Balance : S stay Security Access : Pet Amount : S of Housing Amount :	1,600.00 1,860.00				
	HAN FISHER	Party			Role Dwner		11/08/2016	From Date		End Date
	CARRIE SOLO				Tenant		11/08/2016			
	Search returned 0 results Receipt No Domain 2134101 Lodgemen eTransactions	Category t EFT	Date		eipted THE AGENCY CO		Bond Portion \$1,860.00			
	eTransaction Ref Number	Туре	Status	Date Submittee	Associated eTransaction	User	Submitted	User Appro	oved Approve	d On Source
	L200816	Lodgement	Completed	11/08/2016 09:07:01		Bonds eT (eTFULL)	Full access	Bonds eT Full act (eTFULL)	cess 11/08/2016 09:18:04	BONDSONLIN
		gory: ount: From:		Payment Amoun \$0.00					Request Dispo	sal Request Variati

Scroll down to the bottom of the screen and click 'Request Disposal'. This button is used to submit electronic disposal applications as well as generate paper disposal forms if required.

You will not be able to request an electronic disposal if:

- The bond was lodged on a paper form and a mobile phone number and email address were not supplied for all tenants; or
- An eTransaction for this bond is already in progress.

In these cases, the below warning message will appear on the bond details screen.

Paymer	nt : Associa	ated Bo	onds				
Domain: Date: Status:	Category Amoun Paid To/From	t:					
Bond Ref	Bond Amount	Address	Status	Payment Amount			
				\$0.00			
Home					not allowed on this Bond 116) already exists on this bor	d Request Disposal	Request Varia

A Disposal application can only be submitted electronically if the bond was lodged electronically or if the mobile number and email address of each tenant was provided on the original lodgement form. This is because the Bonds Administrator needs to be able to verify the identity of the tenant/s by comparing the contact details used to approve the disposal against pre-existing contact details for that tenant in our system.

If those details were not provided:

You have two ways to complete your Disposal:

1. You can provide BondsOnline with a completed eDisposal – Paper to eT Conversion Form which allows us to update the tenant's contact details on our system. With those contact details on the system, you can complete the disposal electronically. The eDisposal form can be located via the 'Help' tab, under 'Useful Information'.

easier and faster will need to co form to your prop	agency now uses the Depa to get your bond back. As mplete this form to enab erty manager who will proc	your bond was initia le them to use el	ally lodged using a fransactions. Onc	paper form, all tenant e complete, return th
Bond details				
Property addres Bond reference		/ Tena	ancy end date	/ /20
Tenant details			and and age	
First name		Last name		
Email address	-	Cast name	-	
Mobile number				
Signature				
Tenant details	0			
First name		Last name		_
Email address	1			
Mobile number Signature			_	
Signature				
Tenant details				
First name		Last name		_
Email address Mobile number				
Signature	-		-	
Tenant details				
First name		Last name		_
Email address		Cast name	-	
Mobile number				
Signature				
Agent details				
Name of proper	ty manager or authorised	signatory		_
Telephone			_	
Agent signatu	re		<u> </u>	
you receive it.	I then send you an email a f you don't action the em e eTransaction will lapse.			
• # ##	~	Further int		
			inistration, Departm	tent of Commerce commerce.wa.gov.au

2. You can complete a manual form. The Bond Administrator has granted a blanket exemption to allow any bond that was lodged on a paper form to be disbursed on a paper form. The manual application is still completed using the BondsOnline eTransactions system. Un-tick the 'Online Submission' and complete the fields accordingly. Once completed click 'Validate' to generate a printable form to be signed by the agent and tenant/s.

When completing the application, you will find most of the information has been prefilled on the screen from the bond details on file.

To submit the disposal as an eTransaction, you will be required to enter the tenant's contact details on the form, as these details form part of the online identity verification process. If you enter different contact details those that have been previously verified by the tenant, an email will be sent to the tenant asking them to confirm the correct contact details and the different contact details are brought to the attention of Department of Commerce at payment approval stage.

The cream fields on this page are mandatory, you will be unable to submit the form if any mandatory fields are left blank.

Please note: If a portion of the disposal is to be paid back to Department of Housing it can be entered in the 'Department of Housing Amount' field. This will pay the nominated amount directly back to Department of Housing.

Joint Application for Disposal of Security Bond	iet Ore
Bond Details (rear tps)	
Rental Property Details Biond Hotenson No. 1992 / Tel Terriancy End Sale Address Line 1 Line 3 Address Line 2 MI WILLIAM ST Address Line 3 Suburb PERTH Protecode #300	Thep its Plate is already a singular difference its year inter investigation and the instance of the install the delowing constant the install of the install of the constant the install of the install constant the install of the install of the constant comparison to Stopy 2 testions.
Tenantia	
Iread 1 Ea file and englished (e.7.7.0) Family Neme (NLS1) Criven Neme (SLRL1) Mobile Number (Address) Email Address Amount to be Padl Stitle	2 Step 2: Produkt the source costant information for such physics in proceedings upplication when beamed advanced to account of a post-based to anoth towers international and a subset to produce the advanced physical instances. Produkt the animation produces the advance advances.
Lessontal / Park Openator	
la Iba Isaach) (park sperator en organization? (?) Parnity Name (ALLISON Cirven Name (C) Amount to be Paid 50.00	3 There 3 means in the data area displayed for information only for an area of the lack to be mail only for an area of the lack to be main and to be paid to be the means of all mail to be paid to be the means of all mail to be paid to be the means of the lack to be main and the lack to be means of the lack to be m
ligency	
Agemoty Name HEL AGENCY CO (117) L11 Address Line 1 N30 Wittern 81 Address Line 2 Address Line 3 Address Line 3 Suborts (FLMH) State Youtern Austration Freakcode State Tolephone Email Address Encode Versible@commence.ml Licence No (2) RA/2004 Address Encode Versible@commence.ml Licence No (2) RA/2004	A Simplet the series and indexes of the experty is the series for the attenues the series of the data attenues of the series
and Money	
Department of Houseng Amount Total Bond Amount Current Bond Balance S1.988.00	5 Sing 5: Include J There is a dispacet payment to be made directly to Disperture of Heading to watering the Disker answer of Heading is hand on the dependent answer advantation is hand on the dependent answer advantation to the perform on the Independent answer advantation to the dispect of the dependent and the the performance to the Independent answer composition to the Independent answer composition to the Independent answer composition to the Independent answer to the Independent answer.
rem Velidation	
Sive Dath (Submit (Carcar) (Real Tom)	6 the Starvet Satism.

Once the application has been completed, click 'Submit' to start the online process.

A Disposal Summary will appear. Review the details to confirm they are correct. If they are correct, click the box and 'Submit'. If you notice an error in the details, click 'Cancel' to go back to the online application.

Disposal of Ser	curity Bond Money
Bond Details	
Bond Reference Number	842/16
Tenancy End Date	13/10/2016
Tenants	
SUKEY WEST	Email: sukey@test.com.uk Mobile: +61 475888666 Amount to be paid: \$100.00
Lessors	
JO ALLISON	Amount to be paid: \$0.00
Agent	
Name	THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD
Telephone Number	64603454
Email	bondsoverride@commerce.wa.gov.au
Fax	
Address	140 William ST PERTH WA 6000
Amount to be paid	\$1840.00
Payment Method	DIRECT CREDIT
EFT Details	Name of Account Holder: THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD BSB Number: 066000

An eTransaction number will be issued. This eTransaction number will enable you to track your Disposal Application until it has been completed. Click on the 'OK' button.

eTransactio	on Number
eTransaction	(D81016) submitted successfully
	OK

After the Disposal application has been submitted, an email will be sent to the agent notifying them the Disposal Payment Approval can be completed.

4.4.2 Agent Approval (Payment Approvals)

For Disposals we require the agent to approve the payment prior to the tenant being notified of the disposal. This is to ensure the disposal amounts are correct before the tenant can view and approve.

The below email is sent to the Agent advising to proceed with payment approval.

THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	
We would like to advise that the payment ap 6000 can now proceed.	pproval of the Residential Tenancy Bond (Bond Reference Number 842/16) for the property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA
On your approval of the payment/s the deta	ails of the bond disposal will then be sent to the tenant/s for their confirmation (and bank details if applicable).
You will be notified once the approval is rec	ceived by all tenant/s and the disposal will then be lodged with the Bond Administrator which will include processing of the payment/s
Kind Regards, Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.cr</u> Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/ConsumerProt</u> YouTube: <u>www.youtube.com/ConsumerProt</u>	ommerce wa.gov.au/bondslogin rrotectionWesternAustralia
How do I know that this email is real?	
	ric greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last name or organisation name. If unsure, e@commerce.wa.gov.au and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams go to is of Scams'.
Message would have been sent to: [bondso	waride@commarce.wa.cov.au

To view the disposal payments waiting for approval, mouse over the 'Payment Approvals' tab and select 'Disposal' from the drop down menu.

Home	Lodge New E	lond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransact
Mar	aged Bo	nds	Lodgement and Var	iation	1	
mai	laged Do	nus	Disposal			
Agen	cy Details					
	Agency:	THE AC	GENCY CO PTY LTD			
	Address:		illiam ST H WA 6000			
Lic	ence Number:	72694				/
C	urrent Bonds:	329			AUST.	
Draft	Applications:	6				

The payment can only be approved by those within the agency that have the appropriate approval authority.

You can approve multiple payments in one session. However, each payment will appear individually on any statements and invoices.

If the payment amount/s or other information is incorrect, click on the eTransaction reference number shown in the payment details. This will take you the 'Details' screen where you have the option to change and resubmit or cancel your application. *Please see 'Editing eTransactions' for further information on pages.* 67 - 72

To approve the payment/s tick the 'Approve' box and click on 'Confirm'.

Please note: The agent will not be able to cancel or make any changes to the disposal application after approving the payment, unless the tenant selects the 'Request Change' option after reviewing the disposal.

ommerce	BMS					
ome L	odge New Bond	Payment Approv	als Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction User	s Maintain Email Address
The follo	wing disposal p	or disposals submit payments are waitir	ng approval:			
eTransa	ction Number	Bond Ref Number	Address	Parties / Amount	Approve	
<u>D81016</u>		842/16	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000	SUKEY WEST: \$10 THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD: \$1, JO ALLISON: \$0.	840.00	

You are given the option to download a Disposal Payment Approval Report after approving payments, which lists all the approved disposal payments in that session. These reports can be useful for audit purposes. If you do not want to download the report, click 'Cancel'.

To download the report, click 'Download'

		Dispo	sal Payment Approval Repor	
Payments		01000	ear aynon approvartopor	
eTransaction Number	Bond Number	Bond Address	Tenant/s	Agent / Lessor/s
D81016	842/16	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000	SUKEY WEST: \$100.00	THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD: \$1,840.0 JO ALLISON: \$0.00
				TOTAL \$1,840.00
				TOTAL \$1,840.00

4.4.3 Tenant Approval

As soon as the agent has approved the payment for the Disposal, an email is sent to the tenant asking them to verify the bond disposal.

SUKEY WEST	
You are listed as a tenant for a Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number D81016) with Reference Number 842/16 for	or a property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000.
You should read the attached information before actioning this email.	
To finalise the bond disposal, please cli <mark>ck <u>here</u> to <mark>Stylium that the</mark> details are correct.</mark>	
When you do so, you will be prompted to request a security code.	The tenant is required to click
The security code will be sent to the mobile number you provided your property manager or landlord.	'here' to begin the approval
You will need the security code to confirm the bond details.	process.
Please note	P
 Your email address and mobile phone number are used as part of the identification process You must action this email promptly to finalise the disposal of your bond. If you require the assistance of an interpreter please contact the Translating and Interpreting Service on 131 450 or A <u>YouTube video</u> is available if you require a demonstration of the disposal process. 	r visit <u>www.tisnational.gov.au</u> .
Kind Regards, THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD On behalf of Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CL0ISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bonds</u> Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia</u> YouTube: <u>www.goutube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA</u>	
If you are having difficulty accessing the <u>here</u> hyperlink copy and paste the following link into your browser: http://uias22.7019/bonds/pages/external/public/et/acceptDisposal?token=%7BQXnd%2FZiXMjoHJd7m72wRm2Aj6%2BjJg	gYtDV2SgDrymel8%3D%7D
How do I know that this email is real?	
Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by yo to <u>bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au</u> and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information ab	

Tenants will receive a weekly reminder, by email and text message, until the disposal details have been approved. However, if the disposal is not approved after four weeks, the disposal will automatically lapse on our system. The agent and tenant will be notified via email then it will be up to the agent to liaise with the tenant and start the process again or lodge a Court Order.

The below text message is sent to the tenants as a reminder to approve the Disposal eTransaction.

An email relating to your tenancy bond has been sent to your inbox. Please action immediately. If not received, contact Department of Commerce on 1300 853 829.

2:32 PM

The information below is provided to the tenant as an attachment in the email sent.



Government of Western Australia Department of Commerce Consumer Protection

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR DISPOSAL OF SECURITY BOND MONEY

APPROVING THE eTRANSACTION

Do not approve this eTransaction until the tenancy has ended or unless it relates to a reduction in your weekly rental amount or the return of a pet bond and you agree with the details (including the amounts payable) provided by the lessor/property manager. Penalties may apply to lessor(s)/agents who commence a Disposal eTransaction before the end of the tenancy unless it is a partial disposal with the funds being returned to the tenant/s. If this disposal relates to a bond decrease, the funds can only be returned to the tenant/s.

BOND DISPUTES

For information about the disputes resolution process visit www.commerce.wa.gov.au/consumer-protection/disputes-about-bonds.

For residential tenancies, if you cannot agree on the amounts payable, you may need to make an application to the Magistrates Court to determine how the security bond is to be disposed of. Visit <u>www.magistratescourt.wa.gov.au</u> for further information.

For long-stay park tenancies, if you cannot agree on the amounts payable, you may need to make an application to the State Administrative Tribunal for a determination on how the security bond is to be disposed of. Visit <u>www.sat.justice.wa.gov.au</u> for more information.

CHANGES TO THE eTRANSACTION

Any changes to the details provided in the Disposal eTransaction must be approved by every party. To seek to change the details click on "Request a Change" and provide full details to the property manager/lessor.

PAYMENT OF THE SECURITY BOND

Direct deposits will be paid in the amount/s in accordance with this eTransaction. You will be asked to provide your bank account details when you successfully login to the portal (click on the link in the email).

The address section for each tenant must be completed as a payment by cheque will be made to this address if the bank details are incorrect.

All parties to the residential tenancy agreement or long-stay agreement are required to approve this eTransaction, even if some of the parties are not receiving a payment.

CONTACT AND ADVICE

Contact information for Bonds Administration:

Telephone 1300 853 829, Fax (08) 6251 2813 or Email bondsadmin@commerce.wa.gov.au

Seek advice immediately from Bonds Administration if you need more information. If you require an interpreter please telephone the Department of Immigration and Border Protection's Translating and Interpreting Service on 13 14 50 and ask to speak to the Consumer Protection advice line (1300 30 40 54) or visit <u>www.tisnational.gov.au</u>.

Residential tenants

Get the iRentWA app for help throughout your tenancy – it's free from the App Store and Google Play. Visit www.commerce.wa.gov.au/iRentWA or scan the QR code with your smartphone to find out more.



Long-stay park residents

For more information on your rights and responsibilities visit www.commerce.wa.gov.au/consumer-protection/livingresidential-park. After clicking the 'here' link in their email, the tenant will click on the 'Request code' button and a security code will be sent to the mobile telephone number the agency has provided on their behalf.



The tenant will then enter the security code (a randomly generated six digit number) from their mobile, and then click 'Submit'. The code is valid for fifteen minutes; if the code expires another code can be requested. If the code is incorrectly entered three times the tenant will need to request a new access code and try again.



The tenant can then view the details of the disposal and is asked to select one of the following options:

- 1) Approve details
- 2) Come back later
- 3) Request change

GOVERNMENT OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA	
Residential Tenancy Bond	- Approve Disposal (eTransaction Number D81016)
What do I do now?	
You have successfully entered th disposal.	e security code and can now confirm the details of the Residential Tenancy Bond
bond. If any of the information is	on below carefully. If the details are correct, you can consent to the disposal of the incorrect, you should request a change to the details (at which time a new ed) by contacting your landlord or property manager.
Rental property details	
Address L 4, 140 WILLIAM ST, PERTH WA	6000
Band Reference Number 842/16	Tenancy End Date 13/10/2016
Tenants	
Name Amount SUKEY WEST \$100.00	
Lessor(s)/ Park operator	
Name Amaunt	
JO ALLISON \$0.00	
Agent	
Name Am	ount
THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD \$1,	840.00
Bond money	
Department of Housing amount \$0.00	Total Disposed Bund amount \$1,940,00
Are these details correc	t?
If the information above is corr	rect and you would like to proceed, please click on "Approve details" below.
below, enter the details of the	prrect, you can request a change. To do so, you must click on "Request change" change into the text box and click on "Submit". The request for change will be or landlord who provided the information
If you are not yet ready to appr to the approval at a later time	rove the eTransaction click on "Come back later" to exit. You will be able to return

Request Change:

If the tenant does not agree with the amounts to be paid to each party, and wishes to request a change, they can do so by clicking 'Request change'. This generates a box, where the tenant can write the change of details required. Click 'Request change' again to send that information in an email to the agent to review.

Please see 'Request Change' on page.31 for further information on this process.

Come Back Later:

If the tenant decides they want to verify the details at a later stage, they can click 'Come back later'. This closes the screen, and allows them to revisit at a later time.

Approve details:

If the tenant agrees with the details shown, they will click on 'Approve details' to continue. If the tenant is receiving any of the bond money, they will also be required to provide a forwarding address and bank account details for direct credit.

If the Direct Credit payment fails (due to incorrect account details etc.) and we are unable to confirm the details with the tenant directly, a cheque will be sent to the forwarding address provided.

Address Line 1		Address Line 2		
Address Line 3		Suburb		
Post code	State Select		Country	~
● Direct Credit ○ Cheo Australian BSB Number	ine.	Australian Acco	unt Number	
Name of Account Holder				

If the tenant provided the last 4 digits of their bank account number when verifying the Lodgement (*Please see 'Lodgement – Tenant Approval on page. 30*), the details are matched to the account number provided for the disposal payment.

If the details match: they are used as extra verification for payment approval.

If the details don't match: the tenant can still 'Approve Details' to continue, however at payment approval stage, BondsOnline will investigate as to why they differ before any funds are released.

Please note: The tenant will not be notified immediately if the account details do not match, the agent may be contacted later for more information.

Once the details are completed, the tenant can click 'Approve details' to continue.

The tenant is then given the opportunity to check the account details they have supplied. If required, the tenant can click 'No' to go back to the previous step and amend their details. Otherwise, if the tenant is satisfied the details were entered correctly, they can finalise their approval by ticking the box to confirm and then clicking 'Yes'.

Cor	nfirm	
	Payment Details	
1	New Postal Address	65 Hastings Court SUCCESS 6164 WA
	Payment Method	Direct Credit
I	Direct Credit Details	BSB Number: 066001 Account Number: 52885566 Account Holder: Wayne Lee
>	□ I confirm that the	e above details are correct
I	Do you want to app	prove the eTransaction details?
1	Yes	

After all tenants have approved the disposal application, an email is sent to each party notifying them the approval process is complete.

Email tenant/s receives:

SUKEY WEST	
We would like to advise that dis PERTH WA 6000 has been app	sposal of the Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number D81016) with Reference Number 842/16 for a property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST proved by all parties.
Your application has now been	sent to Bond Administration for processing.
A: Gordon Stephenson House T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 28 Twitter: @ConsumerWA	ner Protection, Department of Commerce, Westem Australia 140 William Street, Perth P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 13 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bonds</u> n/ConsumerProtectionWestemAustralia consumerProtectionWA
How do I know that this email is	s real?
	to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last name or organisation name. If unsure, o <u>bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au</u> and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams go to lick on 'Types of Scams'.
	Email agent receives:
THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	Email agent receives:
We would like to advise that dis	sposal of the Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number D81016) with Reference Number 842/16 for a property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST
PERTH WA 6000 has been appr	sposal of the Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number D81016) with Reference Number 842/16 for a property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST
We would like to advise that dis PERTH WA 6000 has been appr Your application has now been Kind Regards, Bonds Administration, Consum A: Gordon Stephenson House ' T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 281 Twitter: @ConsumerWA	sposal of the Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number D81016) with Reference Number 842/16 for a property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST roved by all parties. sent to Bond Administration for processing. er Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia 140 William Street, Perth P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 13 W: www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bonds
We would like to advise that dis PERTH WA 6000 has been appr Your application has now been Kind Regards, Bonds Administration, Consum A: Gordon Stephenson House 1 T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 281 Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook: www.facebook.com	sposal of the Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number D81016) with Reference Number 842/16 for a property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST roved by all parties. sent to Bond Administration for processing. ler Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia 140 William Street, Perth P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 13 W: www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bonds //ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia onsumerProtectionWA

4.4.4 Partial Disposal / Bond Money Decrease

Reduction of a bond can also be actioned through BondsOnline. This is referred to as a Partial Disposal and is processed through the 'Request Disposal' function on the bond. The partial disposal can be performed when a reduction in rent has occurred, or the pet bond is to be returned.

Once on the Joint Application of Disposal of Security Bond screen, ensure both the 'Online Submission' and 'Partial Disposal' boxes are ticked and enter the 'Effective date of change'.

Next, enter the amount to be paid to each tenant in the 'Tenant(s)' section of the form.

In the 'Bond Money' section of the form, you can then specify the amount by which the weekly rent, total bond and/or pet bond have decreased. The total of the amounts you have allocated the tenant/s should match the 'Partial Disposal' amount in this section.

	Online Submission		🕑 Partial Disposal (?)
int Application for Disposa	of Security Bond		
and the second second second second	for security bond		
ond Details (Hide Tips)			
Cental Property Details			
Bond Reference No. 857 / 16	Effective date of change		
Address Line 1 L 4	Address Line 2 140 WILL	AM ST 🔍	
Address Line 3	Suburb PERTH		
Postcode 6000			
enant(s)			
Tenant 1			
s the tenant an organisation? 🕜			
Family Name GREEN	Given Nam	10 LOUISE	
Moblie Number Australia (+61)	Email Addres	88	
Amount to be Pald \$0.00			
essor 1	199		
Lessor 1 Is the lessor(s) / park operator an organisation' Family Name GINGER	Given Name BETSIE		
Family Name GINGER	A State of the second sec		
Lessor 1 Is the lessor(s) / park operator an organisation' Family Name GINGER	A State of the second sec		
Lessor 1 Is the lessor(s) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Patd \$0.00	A State of the second sec		
Lessor 1 Is the lessor(s) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Pald \$0.00 gency	Given Name BETSIE		
Lessor 1 Te the lessor(e) / park operator an organisation' Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST		
Lessor 1 Te the lessor(e) / park operator an organisation' Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3	•	
Lessor 1 Te the lessor(a) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2 Suburb PERTH Postcode 6000	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3 State Western Australia		
Lessor 1 Te the lessor(s) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2 Suburb PERTH Postcode 6000	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3 State Western Australia Telephone 64603454	•	
Aesor 1 Te the Jessor(s) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2 Suburb PERTH Postcode 6000 Email Address bondsoverride@commerce.w	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3 State Western Australia Telephone 6450354 Licence No (2) RA72594		
Lessor 1 Is the lessor(a) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2 Suburb PERTH Postcode 6000 Email Address bondsoverride@commerce.w	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3 State Western Australia Telephone 6450354 Licence No (2) RA72594		
Lessor 1 Te the lessor(a) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2 Suburb PERTH	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3 State Western Australia Telephone 6450354 Licence No (2) RA72594		
Lessor 1 Is the Jessor(a) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2 Suburb PERTH Postoode 6000 Email Address bondsoverride@commerce.w ond Money Decrease to Weekly Rent Amount	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3 State Western Australia Telephone 6450354 Licence No (2) RA72594		
Lesson 1 Is the Jesson(a) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2 Suburb PERTH Postoode 6000 Email Address bondsoverride@commerce.w ond Money Decrease to Weekly Rent Amount Decrease to Pet Bond Amount	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3 State Western Australia Telephone 6450354 Licence No (2) RA72594		
Lesson 1 Is the Jesson (a) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2 Suburb PERTH Postcode 6000 Email Address bondsoverride@commerce.w ond Money Decrease to Weekly Rent Amount Decrease to Pet Bond Amount Partial Disposal Amount	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3 State Western Australia Telephone 6450354 Licence No (2) RA72594	7	
Letson 1 Is the lieeson(s) / park operator an organisation Family Name GINGER Amount to be Paid \$0.00 gency Agency Name THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD Address Line 2 Suburb PERTH Postcode 6000 Email Address bondsoverride@commerce.w ond Money Decrease to Weekly Rent Amount Decrease to Pat Bond Amount Partial Disposal Amount	Given Name BETSIE Address Line 1 140 William ST Address Line 3 State Western Australia Telephone 64503454 Licence No (?) RA72594 Amount to be Paid 50.00		

The cream fields on this page are mandatory. You will be unable to submit the form if any mandatory fields are left blank.

Once the application has been fully completed, click the 'Submit' button to begin the tenant approval process.

A Disposal Summary will appear. Review the details to confirm they are correct. If they are correct, tick the box to confirm and click 'Submit'. If you notice an error in the details, click 'Cancel' to go back to the online application.

Disposal of Seci	urity Bond Money	
Bond Details		
Bond Reference Number	843/16	
Effective Date of Change	28/10/2016	
Bond Money D	etails	
Decrease to pet bond amount	\$260.00	
Tenants		
BARRY BONCE	Email: barryb@lest.com.au Mobile: +61 432158777 Amount to be paid: \$260.00	
Lessors		
TAYLOR QUICK	Amount to be paid: \$0.00	
Agent		
Name	THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	
Telephone Number	64603454	
Email	bondsoverride@commerce.wa.gov.au	
Fax		

An eTransaction number will be issued. This eTransaction number will enable you to track your Partial Disposal application until it has been completed. Click on the 'OK' button.

eTransaction Number			
eTransaction (DV171016) submitted successfully			
OK			

After the Partial Disposal application has been submitted, an email will be sent to the agent notifying them the Partial Disposal Payment Approval can be completed.

The Below email is sent to the Agent advising to proceed with payment approval:

THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD
We would like to advise that the payment approval of the Residential Tenancy Bond (Bond Reference Number 843/16) for the property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000 can now proceed.
On your approval of the payment/s the details of the bond disposal will then be sent to the tenant/s for their confirmation (and bank details if applicable).
You will be notified once the approval is received by all tenant/s and the disposal will then be lodged with the Bond Administrator which will include processing of the payment/s
Kind Regards, Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bondslogin</u> Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia</u> YouTube: <u>www.youtube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA</u>
How do I know that this email is real?
Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last name or organisation name. If unsure, forward the suspicious email to <u>bondsonline@commerce wa.gov.au</u> and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams go to <u>www.scamnet.wa.gov.au</u> and click on 'Types of Scams'.

To view the payments you want to approve, click into the 'Payment Approvals' tab and select 'Disposal'.

The payment can only be approved by those within the agency that have the appropriate approval authority.

Co	mmerce	BMS						
Но	me Loo	lge New Bon	d Payment Appro	vals Reporting	Maint	tain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTr	ansaction Use
			or disposals submit					
	eTransact	tion Number	Bond Ref Number	Address		Parties / Amou	nt	Approve
	<u>DV91016</u>		946/16	3 BLOSSOM CH AUBIN GROVE WA	6164	JANE SUNSHINE THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD JOHN RAIN	\$0.00	
	DV171016		843/16	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000		BARRY BONCE THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD TAYLOR QUICK	\$0.00	
	To cancel o	or change and	I resubmit the transac	tion, go to the eTransa	action n	umber to return to the Details	screen.	
	Confirm <							

Multiple payments can be approved in one session, however each payment will appear individually on any statements and invoices. The total value of the payments selected is displayed at the bottom of the list of payments.

If the payment amount/s or other information is incorrect, click on the eTransaction reference number shown in the payment details. This will take you the 'Details' screen where you have the option to change and resubmit or cancel your application. *Please see 'Editing eTransactions' for further information on pages 67 - 72*

To approve the payment/s tick the 'Approve' box and click on 'Confirm'.

Please note: The agent will not be able to cancel or make any changes to the disposal application after approving the payment, unless the tenant selects the 'Request Change' option after reviewing the disposal.

You are given the option to download a Disposal Payment Approval Report after approving payments, which lists all the approved disposal payments in that session. These reports can be useful for audit purposes. If you do not want to download the report, click 'Cancel'.

To download the report, click 'Download'

		Dispo	sal Payment Approval Report	
Payments				
eTransaction Number	Bond Number	Bond Address	Tenant/s	Agent / Lessor/s
DV171016	843/16	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000	BARRY BONCE: \$260.00	THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD: \$0.00 TAYLOR QUICK: \$0.00
				TOTAL \$0.00

As soon as the agent has approved the payment for the Disposal, an email is sent to the tenant asking them to verify the bond disposal.

BARRY BONCE	
You are listed as a tenant for a Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number DV171016) with Reference Nu	mber 843/16 for a property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000.
You should read the attached information before actioning this email.	
To finalise the bond disposal, please click here to confirm that the details are correct.	
When you do so, you will be prompted to request a security code.	The tenant is required to click
The security code will be sent to the mobile number you provided your property manager or landlord.	'here' to begin the approval
You will need the security code to confirm the bond details.	process.
Please note	
This application relates to a recent reduction in your weekly rent or the return of a pet bond. Kind Regards, THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	
On behalf of	
Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850	
T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bonds</u> Twitter: @ConsumerWA	
Facebook: www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia YouTube: www.youtube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA	
If you are having difficulty accessing the <u>here</u> hyperlink copy and paste the following link into your browser: http://uias22.7019/bonds/pages/external/public/et/acceptDisposal?token=%7BDnME70%2EdNHwH4cSlaOpJa	cDxeIT%2BHR09vdplvyLsd%2B0%3D%7D
How do I know that this email is real?	
Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always addres suspicious email to <u>bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au</u> and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or Types of Scams'.	

Tenants will receive a weekly reminder, by email and text, until the disposal details have been approved. However, if the disposal is not approved after 4 weeks, the disposal will automatically lapse on our system. The agent will be notified via email then it will be up to the agent to liaise with the tenant and start the process again or lodge a Court Order.

The below text message will be sent to the tenant/s as a reminder to approve the Disposal eTransaction.

An email relating to your tenancy bond has been sent to your inbox. Please action immediately. If not received, contact Department of Commerce on 1300 853 829.

2:32 PM

After clicking the 'here' link in the email, the tenant will click on the 'Request code' button and a security code will immediately be sent to the mobile telephone number the agency has provided on their behalf.

Request a security code	Why do I need a security code?
Réquest code	To adreguent your information, you need to request a temporary security cade which will be sant to you memoriality upon request if will be valid for 15 minutes or until the yode is used. If a new call or sequested, the original code will become invalid.
The property can be and to and the second state of the	The security code will be sent to the mobile phone number that you provided to the property manager or landord when you enhalted into your Residential Tenancy Agreement.
	Part of this mobile phone wanteer that the codil will be sent to a shown. Pease check that it is accusate if the number is not context, do not proceed and casted your property manager or landlerd monoidatily.
	To proceed click on Request Security Code button If the part mobile priorie number shown is comict, enter the security code and click on Next.

The tenant will then enter the security code (a randomly generated six digit number) from their mobile, then click submit. The code is valid for fifteen minutes; if the code expires another code can be requested. If the code is incorrectly entered three times the tenant will then need to request a new access code and try again.



The tenant can then view the details of the disposal and is asked to select one of the following options:

- 1) Approve details
- 2) Come back later
- 3) Request change

GOVERNMENT OF WESTERN ALISTRALIA		1
Residential Tenancy Bond -	Approve Partial Disposal (eTransaction Number DV17101	6)
What do I do now?		
You have successfully entered the partial disposal.	security code and can now confirm the details of the Residential Tenancy	Bond
of the bond. If any of the informatic	below carefully. If the details are correct, you can consent to the partial dis on is incorrect, you should request a change to the details (at which time a d) by contacting your landlord or property manager.	iposal new
This application relates to a recen	t reduction in your weekly rent or the return of a pet bond.	
Pantal measure datails		
Rental property details		
Address L 4, 140 WILLIAM ST, PERTH WA 6	000	
Bond Reference Number	Effective Date of Disange	
843/16	28/10/2016	
Tenants		
Name Alsount		
BARRY BONCE \$260.00		
Lessor(s)/ Park operator		
Namo Atmount		
TAYLOR QUICK \$0.00		
Agent		
Agent		
Mama Arriet THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD \$0.00		
THE ABENOTOD PTTERD 40.0		
Bond money		
Decrease to pet bond amount \$260.00	Total Disposed Bond amount. \$260.00	
Are these details correct	1	
If the information above is corre	ct and you would like to proceed, please click on "Approve details" below.	
below, enter the details of the ch	rect, you can request a change. To do so, you must click on "Request chan lange into the text box and click on "Submit". The request for change will be landlord who provided the information	94 [°]
	ve the eTransaction click on "Come back later" to exit. You will be able to re	turn

Request Change:

If the tenant has noticed an error in the information, and wishes to request a change, they can do so by clicking 'Request change'. This generates a box, where the tenant can write the change of details required. Click 'Request change' again to send that information in an email to the agent to review. *Please see 'Request Change' on page 31 for further information on this process.*

Come Back Later:

If the tenant decides they want to verify the details at a later stage, they can click 'Come back later'. This just closes the screen, and allows them to revisit at a later time.

Approve details:

If the tenant agrees with the details shown, they will click on 'Approve details' to continue. If the tenant is receiving any of the bond money, they will also need to provide account details for direct credit.

If the Direct Credit payment fails (due to incorrect account details etc.) and we are unable to confirm the details with the tenant directly, a cheque will be sent to the rental property address.

● Direct Credit ○ Cheque	
Australian BSB Number A	ustralian Account Number
Name of Account Holder	

Once the details are completed, the tenant can click 'Approve details' to continue.

The tenant is then given the opportunity to check the account details they have supplied. If required, the tenant can click 'No' to go back to the previous step and amend their details. Otherwise, if the tenant is satisfied the details were entered correctly, they can finalise their approval by ticking the box to confirm and then clicking 'Yes'.

Confirm
Payment Details
New Postal Address 65 Hastings Court SUCCESS 6164 WA
Payment Method Direct Credit
Direct Credit Details BSB Number: 066001 Account Number: 52885566 Account Holder: Wayne Lee
\rightarrow \Box I confirm that the above details are correct
Do you want to approve the eTransaction details?
Yes 🔶 No

After all tenants have verified the partial disposal, an email is sent to each party notifying them that the approval process is complete.

Email tenant/s receives:

BARRY	BONCE
DARKI	DONOL

We would like to advise that disposal of the Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number DV171016) with Reference Number 843/16 for a property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000 has been approved by all parties.

Your application has now been sent to Bond Administration for processing.

Kind Regards,

Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bonds</u>

Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia</u> YouTube: <u>www.youtube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA</u>

How do I know that this email is real?

Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last name or organisation name. If unsure, forward the suspicious email to <u>bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au</u> and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams go to <u>www.scamnet.wa.gov.au</u> and click on 'Types of Scams'.

Email agent receives:

THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD

We would like to advise that disposal of the Residential Tenancy Bond (eTransaction Number DV171016) with Reference Number 843/16 for a property situated at L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000 has been approved by all parties.

Your application has now been sent to Bond Administration for processing.

Kind Regards,

Bonds Administration, Consumer Protection, Department of Commerce, Western Australia P Locked Bag 14 CLOISTERS SQUARE WA 6850 T: 1300 853 829 F (08) 6251 2813 W: <u>www.commerce.wa.gov.au/bonds</u> Twitter: @ConsumerWA Facebook: <u>www.facebook.com/ConsumerProtectionWesternAustralia</u> YouTube: <u>www.youtube.com/ConsumerProtectionWA</u>

How do I know that this email is real?

Fake or 'phishing' emails tend to have generic greetings. Emails from Bonds Administration will always address you by your first and last name or organisation name. If unsure, forward the suspicious email to <u>bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au</u> and we'll let you know if it's really coming from us or not. For more information about scams go to <u>www.scamnet.wa.gov.au</u> and click on 'Types of Scams'.

5. Editing eTransactions

5.1 Cancelling eTransactions

To cancel an eTransaction, go the home tab and enter the eTransaction reference number or the bond reference number into the relevant field under in the eTransaction section, then click 'Search'.

ne Lodge New Bond Payment Approvals Reporting Maintai	n Authorised Signatories Maintain	eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	н
anaged Bonds						
gency Details Agency: THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD						
Address: 140 William ST PERTH WA 6000	(The second sec					
Licence Number: 72694 Current Bonds: 331 Draft Applications: 4	and a state					
Bonds Draft Applications						
Bonds Draft Applications etransactions						
eTransaction Search	Bond Reference Number		Ø			
 eTransaction Search By Transaction 	Bond Reference Number Transaction type		Ø			
 eTransaction Search By Transaction eTransaction Reference Number 		æ	0			
eTransaction Search By Transaction eTransaction Reference Number Status r	Transaction type		Ø			

If you do not have the eTransaction or bond reference number, the application can be located by using other filters such as party names, transaction type and address.

lome Lodge New Bond Pay	nent Approvals	Reporting	Maintain Authorised Signat	ones manualiter	ransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	1	
Managed Bonds								
Agency Details								
Agency: THE AGENCY	CO PTY LTD							
Address: 140 William S PERTH WA 6			a and a second					
Licence Number: 72694 Current Bonds: 332 Draft Applications: 4			ALL ALL					
🙃 Bonds 📑 Draft Applica	tions 💿 e	Transactions						
e Transaction	Search							
e Transaction	Search						1	
		1016	Bond Reference	Number	3		1	data ila basa
O By Transaction		51016J		Number	0			details here,
O By Transaction	e Number L26 Status	51016j	• Transac					details here, r search resu
By Transaction eTransaction Reference	e Number L26 Status		• Transac	tion type	•			
By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Recei	e Number L26 Status		• Transac	tion type	•			
By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Recei	e Number L26 Status		• Transac	tion type	•			
By Transaction e Transaction Reference Date Recel By Party By Address Search [Reset]	e Number L26 Status ved From	æ	• Transac	tion type	•			
By Transaction e Transaction Reference Date Recel By Party By Address Search [Reset] Search results. (Dis	e Number 1.26 Status ved From playing page 1	of 1)	Transac Date Rec	tion type selved To	•		refine you	r search resu
By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Recei By Party By Address Search Reset	e Number L26 Status ved From playing page 1 Type	æ	Transac Date Rec Address	tion type			Lessors	r search resu

Click on the eTransaction reference number in the search results to access the details of the transaction.

To cancel the eTransaction, click the 'Cancel Transaction' button on the right hand side of the page.

me Lodge New Bond	Payment Approvals Repo	orting Main	ntain Authorised Signator	es Maintain	eTransaction Use	rs Maintain Email Addre	sses Upload Logo	Change Password	Help
eTransaction Ref: L261016	Details Address								6
STransaction Details	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000			Reminder Reminder Status	: ON				
	Details eTransaction Refe Related Bond Ref N Comments: Cancellation Comme	umber:	16 Status: Wai Bond Status:	ing Tenants app		mitted on: 28/10/2016 09:47 tion Type: Lodgement	:01		
	eTransaction Refe Related Bond Ref No Comments:	umber:		ing Tenants app			:01		
	eTransaction Refe Related Bond Ref N Comments: Cancellation Comme	umber:	Bond Status:	ing Tenants app			:01 Last Reminder Sent Date	Resend Reminder	Edit Contact
	e Transaction Refe Related Bond Ref N Comments: Cancellation Commo Parties	umber: ents: Role	Bond Status:	ing Tenants app	Transac	tion Type: Lodgement Status		Resend Reminder	Edit Contact Edit
	eTransaction Refe Related Bond Ref N Comments: Cancellation Comme Parties Party	umber: ents: Role Tenan	Bond Status: Email		Transac Mobile +61412345784	tion Type: Lodgement Status	Last Reminder Sent Date		

Click 'Yes' to confirm the cancellation.

Confirm	
Do you want to cancel the current eTrans	action?
Yes No	

You then be required to briefly describe the reason for cancelling the eTransaction. Click 'Cancel' to go back to the eTransaction details screen, or enter a reason and click 'OK'.

louse deseri	be briefly th	- Teuson to	cuncer	
				1
OK Ca	ncel			

The application will now be cancelled.

Please Note: The 'Cancel Transaction' tab is only available on the system until the agent approves the payments in order to finalise or continue with the application.

For Disposal applications - If the agent wishes to cancel the application after they have approved the payment, the tenant will have to 'Request Change' when verifying the information in order for the 'Cancel' button to reappear on the eTransaction Details screen.

5.2 Change & Resubmitting eTransactions

Agents are able to change and resubmit eTransactions using the BondsOnline eTransactions system.

me Lodge New Bond Payment Approvals	1.000	Maintain Authorised Signatories	Maintain eTransaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	
anaged Bonds							
gency Details							
Agency: THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD		-					
Address: 140 William ST PERTH WA 6000							
Licence Number: 72694 Current Bonds: 331 Draft Applications: 4							
-	eTransactions]					
 eTransaction Search By Transaction 	eTransactions						
[™] eTransaction Search	eTransactions	Bond Reference Numi	ber	Ø			
 eTransaction Search By Transaction 	eTransactions			0			
 eTransaction Search By Transaction eTransaction Reference Number 	eTransactions	Bond Reference Num	ype				
eTransaction Search By Transaction eTransaction Reference Number Status		Bond Reference Numl Transaction ty	ype				

First, go the home tab and enter the eTransaction reference number or the bond reference number into the relevant field under in the eTransaction section, then click 'Search'.

If you do not have the eTransaction reference number or bond reference number, the application can be located by using other filters such as party names, transaction type and address.

Managed Bonds								
Agency Details								
Agency: THE AGENCY	CO PTY LTD							
Address: 140 William S PERTH WA 6			(The second sec	and a				
Licence Number: 72694 Current Bonds: 332 Draft Applications: 4			ALL ALL					
🕂 Bonds 📑 Draft Applica	tions 💿	eTransactions						
m eTransaction	Search							
e Transaction	Search						1	
			Bond Reference	Number	C)	udd othor d	otalla hara ta
O By Transaction			Bond Reference Transac		(2)			etails here, to
O By Transaction	e Number 12 Status			tion type		· <		etails here, to search results
By Transaction eTransaction Reference	e Number 12 Status	61016	Transac	tion type	•	<		
By Transaction e Transaction Reference Date Recei	e Number 12 Status	61016	Transac	tion type	•	<		
By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Recei	e Number 12 Status	61016	Transac	tion type	•	<		
By Transaction e Transaction Reference Date Receil By Party By Address Search Reset	e Number 12	<u>81016</u>	Transac	tion type	•	, <		
By Transaction eTransaction Reference Date Recei By Party By Address	e Number 12	<u>81016</u>	Transac	tion type	•	Tenants		

Click on the eTransaction reference number in the search results to access the details of the transaction

To make changes to the eTransaction, click the 'Change and Resubmit Transaction' button on the right hand side of the page.

me Lodge New Bond I	Payment Approvals Reporting	Maint	ain Authorised Signatories Maintai	n eTransaction Use	ers Maintain Email Addres	sses Upload Logo (Change Password	Help
eTransaction Ref; L261016	Details Address							
Stransaction Details	L 4 140 WILLIAM ST PERTH WA 6000		System Reminder System Reminder Statu	is: ON				
	Details eTransaction Reference: Related Bond Ref Number: Comments: Cancellation Comments:		6 Status: Walting Tenants ap Bond Status:		mitted on: 28/10/2016 09:47 tion Type: Lodgement	:01		
	eTransaction Reference: Related Bond Ref Number: Comments:					:01		
	eTransaction Reference: Related Bond Ref Number: Comments: Cancellation Comments:					01 Last Reminder Sent Date	Resend Reminder	Edit Contact
	eTransaction Reference: Related Bond Ref Number: Comments: Cancellation Comments: Parties	Role	Bond Status:	Transac	stion Type: Lodgement Status		Resend Reminder Resend	Edit Contact
	eTransaction Reference: Related Bond Ref Number: Comments: Cancellation Comments: Parties Party	Role	Bond Status: Email	Transad Mobile +61412345784	stion Type: Lodgement Status	Last Reminder Sent Date		

After clicking 'Change and Resubmit Transaction', you will be asked if you wish to cancel the current eTransaction and resubmit the form. Click 'Yes' to proceed or 'No' to go back.

Confirm
Please note that this will cancel the current eTransaction and a new eTransaction number will be issued on resubmission. Do you want to proceed?
Yes No

You will then be re-directed to the original form. Amend the information on the form as necessary and click 'Submit' at the bottom of the page. A new eTransaction reference number will be issued and the approval process will start from the beginning.

Please Note: The 'Change and Resubmit Transaction' tab is only available on the system until the agent approves the payment.

For Disposal applications - If the agent wishes to change and resubmit the application after they have approved the payment, the tenant will have to 'Request Change' when verifying the information in order for the tab to re-appear on the system.

5.3 Editing Tenants Contact Details

Agents are able to edit the tenants contact details using the BondsOnline eTransactions system after the application has been submitted.

First, go the home tab and enter the eTransaction reference number or the bond reference number into the relevant field in the eTransaction section, then click 'Search'.

me Lodge New Bond Payment Approvals Re	eporting Maintain Authorise	d Signatories Maintain eTransac	tion Users Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Password	Help
Nanaged Bonds						
gency Details						
Agency: THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD						
Address: 140 William ST PERTH WA 6000		(The second sec				
Licence Number: 72694 Current Bonds: 331 Draft Applications: 4		A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A				
Bonds Draft Applications eTrai	nsactions					
-	nsactions					
eTransaction Search		Reference Number	0			
 eTransaction Search By Transaction 		Reference Number Transaction type	D.			
 eTransaction Search By Transaction eTransaction Reference Number 	Bond					
eTransaction Search By Transaction eTransaction Reference Number Status	Bond	Transaction type				

If you do not have the eTransaction or bond reference number, the application can be located by using other filters such as party names, transaction type and address.

lome Lodge New Bond		S paragement of the						
Managed Bonds								
Agency Details								
Agency: THE AGE	NCY CO PTY LTD							
Address: 140 Will PERTH	am ST WA 6000		A CONTRACTOR					
Licence Number: 72694 Current Bonds: 332 Draft Applications: 4			And and and	J.				
🙃 Bonds 📑 Draft Ap	plications	eTransactions						
e Transacti	on Search		_				1	
eTransacti	rence Number 📙		Bond Reference		0		Add other	r details here, t
By Transaction			Bond Reference Transac Date Rec	tion type	0			r details here, i ır search resul
By Transaction	rence Number	261016	• Transac	tion type	۲			
By Transaction eTransaction Refe	rence Number	261016	• Transac	tion type	۲			
By Transaction Party	rence Number	261016	• Transac	tion type	۲			
By Transaction By Transaction Refe Date F By Party By Address	ence Number 🔡 Status eceived From	2851016) C	• Transac	tion type	۲			
By Transaction By Transaction eTransaction Refe Date F O By Party O By Address Search Reset	ence Number La Status eceived From (Displaying page	2851016) C	• Transac	tion type	۲	Tenants		ır search resul

Click on the eTransaction reference number in the search results to access the details of the transaction. Then, click on the 'Edit' button for the tenant, as shown below.

Comme	erce BMS									Welcome eTf	ull from Ti	HE AGEI
Home	Lodge New Bond	Payment Approvals	Reporting	Maintain A	uthorised Signatories	Maintain eTrar	nsaction Users	Maintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo Cha	nge Password He	p	_
	nnsaction Ref: L271016	Address 4 HASTII SUCCES Details eTran Related Comme	NGS CT IS WA 6164 Saction Referer Bond Ref Numi	ber:	s	System Reminder System Reminder S Valting Tenants app	roval Sub	mitted on: 28/10/2016 12:07 tion Type: Lodgement	00			
		Parties										
			Party	Role	Em	ail	Mobile	Status	Last Reminder Sent Da	e Resend Reminde	Edit Co	ontact
		HARRY	HUNTER	Tenant	hhunter@test.com		+61432595444	Pending	28/10/2016	Resend	Edit	
		THE AGE	NCY CO PTY L	TD Agent	bondsoverride@cor	mmerce.wa.gov.au	64603454	Accepted by party / System			<u>Edit</u>	
		FORRES	T GUMP	Lessor				Accepted by party / System				
		Home								Cancel Tra	isaction	Chang

nmerce BMS						-			Wel	come e Tlull fr
ne Lodge New Bond Pay	ment Approvals Reporting Ma	intain Au	horised Signatories Maintain eTran	saction Users M	aintain Email Addresses	Upload Logo	Change Passwor	d Help		_
eTransaction Ref: L271016	Details Address		System Reminder							
E Transaction Details	4 HASTINGS CT SUCCESS WA 6164			System Reminder Status: ON						
	Details									
	eTransaction Reference: L271016 Status: Walting Tenants approval Submitted on: 28/10/2016 12:07:00 Related Bond Ref Number: Bond Status: Transaction Type: Lodgement Comments: Cancellation Comments:									
	Parties									
	Party	Role	Email		Mobile		Status	Last Reminder Sent Date	Resend Reminder	Edit Contac
	HARRY HUNTER	Tenant	hhunter@test.com	Australia (+61)	▼ 432595444	Pending		28/10/2016	Resend	Save Cancel
	THE AGENCY CO PTY LTD	Agent	bondsoverride@commerce.wa.gov.au	64603454		Accepted	by party / System			Edit
		Lessor					by party / System			

Once the details have been amended, click on 'Save' and then click 'Resend' to generate a new email to the tenant.

Please Note: The agent will only be able to edit the tenants contact details on the system until the tenant approves the details of the application.

6. Bonds Contact Details

Bonds Administration:

Tel. Phone Number -1300 304 054Email Address -bondsadmin@commerce.wa.gov.au

BondsOnline Support:

Tel. Phone Number -08 6251 2715Email Address -bondsonline@commerce.wa.gov.au